
What was the Leaven of the Pharisees?

The people most responsible for sowing the leaven of false doctrines among
Protestant Christians today are the Jesuits. Some of them became Protestant
ministers!

The 70th Week of Daniel is all about
Christ, not the Antichrist!

Jesus was crucified in the middle of the 70th Week when 33 years old in 31
AD. The rest of the 70th Week is the Apostles ministry to the Jews up till
the persecution began in 34 AD.

John Todd, the Illuminati and
Witchcraft
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John Todd’s testimonial of his membership in the Illuminati and his
involvement in witchcraft and its influence on world leaders today who
worship Lucifer as their god.

Insights about Antichrist

I got this from a Facebook post written by Steve Andrews on September 16,
2022.

If you are unfamiliar with the doctrine of dispensationalism, I have several
articles on this site that explain what it means and its influence on popular
End-time teaching today.

By Steve Andrews

Regarding the Jesuit invention of the singular “the Antichrist” / false
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doctrine, “dispensationalism”. All roads lead to Rome in this regard.

I’ve read that this was probably a set up ….like the one sole AntiChrist. The
conversion from the antichrist spirit to a singular AntiChrist was
popularized by Iranaeus and Tertullian.

The Protestants claimed the Roman Catholic Church met the criteria of the
antichrist. In 1554, during the Council of Trent, the Jesuits (Catholic
elitists) were commissioned by the Pope to develop a new interpretation of
Scripture that would counteract these Protestant claims that the Roman
Catholic church fulfilled the Bible prophecy of an antichrist.

In 1590, Jesuit Francisco Ribera published a 500-page commentary on
Revelation called “In Sacrum Beati Ioannis Apostoli, & Evangelistiae
Apocalypsin Commentarij”. His commentary was never translated to any other
language, and it was for the eyes of the Catholic hierarchy only. As a
result, Ribera said since the papal was timeless and could not be the
antichrist since the antichrist had to be a single identity.

A subsequent Jesuit, Cardinal Bellarmine added the AntiChrist would be an
evil man who would reign for seven years at the end of the time.

We see the emergence of modern dispensationalism as a result which would not
have been possible without the Freemasonic banker Henry Drummond – a fellow
in the Royal Society of Freemasons.

The Reformation leaders believed that the Catholic Church was the antichrist
system because of their centuries long inquisitions and killing hundreds of
thousands of people it believed to be heretics. The Jesuits were recruited to
infiltrate Protestantism and spread the doctrine of dispensationalism.

The Catholic Church being an antichrist is far too myopic to assume they are
the end-all be-all of the antichrist system. It’s just one part of the Beast
system.

Freemason Darby is the father dispensationalism using esoterics and the
Kabbalah – not found in the Bible. Darby popularized the corruption-ridden
attorney Scofield in the United States….which is Zionism.

Scofield turned Jesus into the AntiChrist alleging that Lucifer is who the
world should be praising. They see Jesus is the AntiChrist because they see
themselves as God.

A core part of dispensationalism is the third temple will be rebuilt when the
AntiChrist secures a peace treaty between Israel (the nation Zionists
contrived, not the true Hebraic Israelites who were exterminated by Zionists)
and its neighbors. This became more popular by dispensationalist and
Freemason Tim LaHaye of the LeftBehind Series.

Dispensationalism was invented as a self-preservation technique by the
Catholic Church to remain in power.



The Reason for Eroded Civil Liberties:
The Edicts of the Council of Trent

The Council of Trent was the response of Rome to the Protestant Reformation.
Remember—the Protestant Reformation brought us all of the political liberty
that we know of today.

The Roman Catholic Church – the Snow
White Hiding Behind Governments

The Roman Catholic Church is Roman pagan religion with a Christian face. It’s
the iron mixed with clay in the image of Daniel chapter two.
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How Catholicism Uses Communism And
Fascism to Control the Masses

The Roman Catholic Church is the continuation of the Roman empire. It is
ruling the world through both leftist Socialism and the right Fascism /
Capitalism.

Book Report: The Jesuit Vatican Global
Conspiracy

The Rothschilds’ wealth, although immense, is not in the same league with the
Vatican’s. The tentacles of the Rothschilds do not reach into every
government on earth with anything approaching the same degree as the
Vatican’s.
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Is the American Government Controlled
by a Foreign Power?

This is from chapter one of F. Tupper Saussy’s book, Rulers of Evil.

SUBLIMINAL ROME

“The Roman Catholic Church is a State.” — BISHOP MANDELL CREIGHTON, LETTERS

WHEN A PULITZER PRIZE-winning reporter announced in his 1992 Time Magazine
cover story that a “conspiracy” binding President Ronald Reagan and Pope John
Paul II into a “secret, holy alliance” had brought about the demise of
communism, at least one reader saw through the hype.
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President Ronald Reagan with Pope John Paul II

Professor Carol A. Brown of the University of Massachusetts fired off a
letter to Time’s editors saying,

Last week I taught my students about the separation of church and
state. This week I learned that the Pope is running U.S. foreign
policy. No wonder our young people are cynical about American
ideals.

What Brown had learned from Carl Bernstein I had discovered for myself over
several years of private investigation: the papacy really does run United
States foreign policy, and always has. Yes, Bernstein noted that the leading
American players behind the Reagan/Vatican conspiracy, to a man, were “devout
Roman Catholics” – namely,

William Casey – Director, CIA
Alexander Haig – Secretary of State
Richard Allen – National Security Advisor
Vernon Walters – Ambassador-at-Large
Judge William Clark – National Security Advisor
William Wilson – Ambassador to the Vatican State

But the reporter neglected to mention that the entire Senate Foreign



Relations Committee was governed by Roman Catholics, as well. Specifically,
Senators

Joseph Biden – Subcommittee on European Affairs
John Kerry – Terrorism, Narcotics, and International Communications
Paul Sarbanes – International Economic Policy, Trade, Oceans, and Environment
Christopher Dodd – Western Hemisphere and Peace Corps Affairs
Daniel P. Moynihan – Near Eastern and South Asian Affairs

Bernstein would have been wandering off-point to list the Roman Catholic
leaders of American domestic policy, such as Senate majority leader George
Mitchell and Speaker of the House Tom Foley.

In fact, when the holy alliance story hit the stands, there was virtually no
arena of federal legislative activity, according to The 1992 World Almanac of
US Politics, that was not directly controlled by a Roman Catholic senator or
representative. The committees and subcommittees of the United States Senate
and House of Representatives governing commerce, communications and
telecommunications, energy, medicine, health, education and welfare, human
services, consumer protection, finance and financial institutions,
transportation, labor and unemployment, hazardous materials, taxation, bank
regulation, currency and monetary policy, oversight of the Federal Reserve
System, commodity prices, rents services, small business administration,
urban affairs, European affairs, Near Eastern 6k South Asian affairs,
terrorism/narcotics/ international communications, international
economic/trade/ oceans/environmental policy, insurance, housing, community
development, federal loan guarantees, economic stabilization measures
(including wage and price controls), gold and precious metals transactions,
agriculture, animal and forestry industries, rural issues, nutrition, price
supports, Food for Peace, agricultural exports, soil conservation,
irrigation, stream channelization, flood- control, minority enterprise,
environment and pollution, appropriations, defense, foreign operations,
vaccines, drug labeling and packaging, drug and alcohol abuse, inspection and
certification of fish and processed food, use of vitamins and saccharin,
national health insurance proposals, human services, legal services, family
relations, the arts and humanities, the handicapped, and aging – in other
words, virtually every aspect of secular life in America – came under the
chairmanship of one of these Roman Catholic laypersons:

Frank Annunzio
Edward Kennedy
Daniel Moynihan
Joseph Biden
John Kerry
John Murtha
Silvio Conte
John LaFalce
Mary Rose Oakar
Kika De la Garza
Patrick Leahy
David Obey
John Dingell



Charles Luken
Claiborne Pell
Christopher Dodd
Edward Madigan
Charles Rangel
Vic Fazio
Edward Markey
Dan Rostenkowski
James Florio
Joseph McDade
Edward Roybal
Henry Gonzalez
Barbara Mikulski
Thomas Harkin
George Miller

Vatican Council IPs Constitution on the Church (1964) instructs politicians
to use their secular offices to advance the cause of Roman Catholicism.
Catholic laypersons, “whoever they are, are called upon to expend all their
energy for the growth of the Church and its continuous sanctification,” and
“to make the Church present and operative in those places and circumstances
where only through them can it become the salt of the earth” (IV, 33).
Vatican II further instructs all Catholics “by their competence in secular
disciplines and by their activity [to] vigorously contribute their effort so
that … the goods of this world may be more equitably distributed among all
men, and may in their own way be conducive to universal progress in human and
Christian freedom … and [to] remedy the customs and conditions of the world,
if they are an inducement to sin, so that they all may be conformed to the
norms of justice and may favor the practice of virtue rather than hinder it.”
(IV, 36).

Vatican II affirms Catholic doctrine dating back to 1302, when Pope Boniface
VIII asserted that “it is absolutely necessary for the salvation of every
human creature to be subject to the Roman Pontiff.” This was the inspiration
for the papacy to create the United States of America that materialized in
1776, by a process just as secret as the Reagan-Vatican production of Eastern
Europe in 1989. What? American government Roman Catholic from the beginning?

Consider: the land known today as the District of Columbia bore the name
“Rome” in 1663 property records; and the branch of the Potomac River that
bordered “Rome” on the south was called “Tiber.” This information was
reported in the 1902 edition of the Catholic Encyclopedia’s article on Daniel
Carroll. The article, specifically declaring itself “of interest to
Catholics” in the 1902 edition, was deleted from the New Catholic
Encyclopedia (1967). Other facts were reported in 1902 and deleted from 1967.
For example, when Congress met in Washington for the first time, in November,
1800, “the only two really comfortable and imposing houses within the bounds
of the city” belonged to Roman Catholics. One was Washington’s first mayor,
Robert Brent. The other was Brent’s brother-in-law, Notley Young, a Jesuit
priest.

Daniel Carroll was a Roman Catholic congressman from Maryland who signed two



of America’s fundamental documents, the Articles of Confederation and the
United States Constitution. Carroll was a direct descendant of the Calverts,
a Catholic family to whom King Charles I of England had granted Maryland as a
feudal barony. Carroll had received his education at St. Omer’s Jesuit
College in Flanders, where young English-speaking Catholics were trained in a
variety of guerrilla techniques for advancing the cause of Roman Catholicism
among hostile Protestants.

In 1790, President George Washington, a Protestant, appointed Congressman
Carroll to head a commission of three men to select land for the “federal
city” called for in the Constitution. Of all places, the commission chose
“Rome,” which at the time consisted of four farms, one of which belonged to…
Daniel Carroll. It was upon Carroll’s farm that the new government chose to
erect its most important building, the Capitol.

THE American Capitol abounds with clues of its Roman origins. “Freedom,” the
Roman goddess whose statue crowns the dome, was created in Rome at the studio
of American sculptor Thomas Crawford. We find a whole pantheon of Roman
deities in the great fresco covering the dome’s interior rotunda: Persephone,
Ceres, Freedom, Vulcan, Mercury, even a deified George Washington. These
figures were the creation of Vatican artist Constantino Brumidi.



The fact that the national Statehouse evolved as a “capitol” bespeaks Roman
influence. No building can rightly be called a capitol unless it’s a temple
of Jupiter, the great father-god of Rome who ruled heaven with his



thunderbolts and nourished the earth with his fertilizing rains. If it was a
capitolium, it belonged to Jupiter and his priests.

The Capitol with a close up of the statue.

Jupiter’s mascot was the eagle, which the founding fathers made their mascot
as well. A Roman eagle tops the governing idol of the House of
Representatives, a forty-six-inch sterling silver and-ebony wand called a
“mace.” The mace is “the symbol of authority in the House.” When the
Sergeant-at-arms displays it before an unruly member of Congress, the mace
restores order. Its position at the rostrum tells whether the House is in
“committee” or in “session.”

America’s national motto “Annuit Coeptis” came from a prayer to Jupiter. It
appears in Book IX of Virgil’s epic propaganda, the Aeneid, a poem
commissioned just before the birth of Christ by Caius Maecenas, the multi-
billionaire power behind Augustus Caesar. The poem’s objective was to fashion
Rome into an imperial monarchy for which its citizens would gladly sacrifice
their lives.

Fascism may be an ugly word to many, but its stately emblem is apparently
offensive to no one. The emblem of fascism, a pair of them, commands the wall
above and behind the speaker’s rostrum in the Chamber of the House of
Representatives. They’re called fasces, and I can think of no reason for them
to be there other than to declare the fascistic nature of American republican
democracy.



A fasces is a Roman device. Actually, it originated with the ancient
Etruscans, from whom the earliest Romans derived their religious
jurisprudence nearly three thousand years ago. It’s an axe-head whose handle
is a bundle of rods tightly strapped together by a red sinew. It symbolizes
the ordering of priestly functions into a single infallible sovereign, an
autocrat who could require life and limb of his subjects. If the fasces is
entwined with laurel, like the pair on the House wall, it signifies Caesarean
military power. The Romans called this infallible sovereign Pontifex Maximus,
“Supreme Bridgebuilder.” No Roman was called Pontifex Maximus until the title
was given to Julius Caesar in 48 BC. Today’s Pontifex Maximus is Pope John
Paul II.

As we shall discover in a forthcoming chapter, John Paul does not hold that
title alone. He shares it with a mysterious partner, a military man, a man
holding an office that has been known for more than four centuries as “Papa
Nero,” the Black Pope. I shall present evidence that the House fasces
represent the Black Pope, who indeed rules the world.
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Network of Global Corporate Control of
the Jesuits

The Jesuit Superior General, the Black Pope, not only controls his powerful
Jesuit Order, but also controls the powerful Knights of Malta, top-level
Knights of Columbus, and the top-levels of Freemasonry. Through his control
of the top levels of Secret Societies (especially Knights of Malta and high-
level Freemasons), he controls the top intelligence agencies of the world. A
good example of this occurred in World War II: the top intelligence man in
the OSS (later CIA) was Knight of Malta William “Wild Bill” Donovan; the top
intelligence man in Nazi Germany on the eastern front was German Knight of
Malta General Reinhard Gehlen; and the top intelligence man in the Soviet
Union was Knight of Malta Prince Anton Turkul (who used Jesuit priests for
his couriers). Thus, the Jesuit Order was in control of the major combatants,
and able to ‘steer’ the war in the directions they wanted – and in the
process to slaughter millions of their favorite targets.

Are the Jesuits Crypto-Jews?
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The answer to the question in the title of this article is a resounding NO!
Johnny Cirucci in his talk with Jim Duke clearly and eloquently explains why
the Jews have not infiltrated the Roman Catholic Church.

Jim Duke is an investigator of truth and uses his curiosity to expose the New
World Order conspiracy and to research the dark agenda of Secret Societies
from a Christian view. His website: Jim Duke Perspective.

Johnny Cirucci is a brilliant researcher of the New World Order agenda. See
his bio and website. I like both these guys because they have clear
testimonies for the Lord Jesus Christ.

There are videos on social media of interviews with Edward Hendrie and Texe
Marrs that say Jesuits are Crypto-Jews. Johnny Cirucci exposes Edward Hendrie
as an agent of propaganda and deception! I don’t know about Texe Marrs. I
used to like him because he seemed to be a loving person, a Christian, and an
ex-Air Force officer, but because he only pointed to the Jews as the main
conspirators and the fact he was one of Alex Jones’ buddies raises a red flag
in my mind.

The text below was transcribed from one of Jim Duke’s podcasts.

Jim Duke: And welcome to the broadcast. JimDukePerspective.com Is the
website. Here it’s on iTunes and Spotify, Stitcher, Spreaker, Google Play,
Tunein, all the podcast catchers, you can find out, just search for us. We’re
also starting up a Patreon page soon, and you can contribute and help this
effort along if you don’t mind. And I’m not good at promoting. So that’s not
my forte. But I want to really get to our guest tonight. This is going to be
Johnny Cirucci, who addresses the Jesuit Zionist argument of the Crypto-Jews
and the claims that it’s the Jews that are in charge of everything from the
beginning, and crept into Rome to control Rome. And if anybody is able to do
this, Johnny Cirucci can do this. As he names, names, places, and dates in
his research. Johnny, welcome back with us. Thanks for coming back and
joining us.

Johnny Cirucci: Jim, you’re a good friend. It’s always a pleasure to be with
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you.

Jim Duke: And why I needed to call on you is because of this Crypto-Jew
argument. And I’m getting this from all over from my listeners and from even
guests that we’ve had on presenting their side and I want to present the
counter-argument, like the Counter-Reformation that they have designed, and
share your research and experience of what is going on with this claim that
the Crypto-Jews were the actual ones that infiltrated the Black Nobility to
take over Rome, and now the proof of it is Zionism, and the overexpression,
expressive emphasis on Jerusalem and Noahide laws and all this stuff. I’m
sure you can narrow it down for us and sort it out, and I don’t know where to
start.

Johnny Cirucci: Yeah, Jim, the Crypto-Jews that run everything like Farnese,
Aldobrandini, Medeci, Borgia, Colonna, Orsini, Crypto-Jew there, right? —
Each one of those ancient families — They were Jews when they were popes and
cardinals, right? (The tone of Johnny’s voice is full of sarcasm.) I think
the Medecis gave us four cardinals, they were all Jews. Right? Ludicrous!!!
And what really frustrates me and infuriates me about this propaganda is it’s
completely without any proof. They just throw the accusation without any
basis. And because of the premise – I think we can accurately call it a
logical fallacy because you make the accusation and yet you don’t need to
prove the accusation because of the nature of the accusation. You could point
to any human being and call them a Crypto-Jew because you don’t need to prove
that their bloodline or their name or whatever Nazi-like reason you’re using,
their nose or whatever, you don’t have to prove that. You just call them a
name.

Jim Duke: Should we go here? The evidence is that I’ve asked for, it narrows
down to this guy, Edward Hendrie, who they say has cited sources as
documentation and proof that this is true from the Moranos…

Johnny Cirucci: The Jesuit trained Roman Catholic Edward Hendrie?

Jim Duke: Well, supposedly ex-Jesuit.

Johnny Cirucci: Yeeees, Oh, does that work for us? Does that work for us?
Let’s see. Let’s talk about some other ex Jesuits. Oh, my goodness. There’s
Malachi Martin, an ex Jesuit, Greg Galluzzo, the guy that trained Barack
Obama, supposedly an ex Jesuit. Oh, here’s a good one, a guy by the name of
Joseph Kramer, an extreme sexual deviant who specializes in homosexual
massage. Oh, Voltaire. Voltaire. Meanwhile, all of these ex Jesuits,
everything that they do, helps the Jesuit cause. So there seems to be a
disconnect here with these so-called — you could claim that (Adam) Weishaupt
was supposedly an ex Jesuit, the founder of the Illuminati, right? All these
ex Jesuits are doing an awful lot to help the Catholic cause and the Jesuit
cause. So I don’t believe for a minute that Edward Hendrie, Mr. DEA (Drug
Enforcement Administration) lawyer, who also is deep into the flat earth
controversy – talk about an agent of propaganda and deception! This guy has
spent decades working for the government in DEA and drugs, helping agents how
to get past due process! Are you kidding me? Here’s some of the papers
written by Edward Hendrie: “Beyond Miranda”, “Consent Once Removed”,
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“Creating Exigent Circumstances” – in other words, how to fabricate the
evidence that allow you to avoid due process, “Drug Conspiracies“, “Inferring
Probable Cause” — this guy is himself an arch-criminal, deep, deep into the
American government. He has been paid to teach other agents. Because of the
level of tyranny we live in, I call them stormtroopers, that seems kind of
extreme. “When an Informant’s Tip Gives Probable Cause“. These are some of
the papers written by Edward Hendrie. The Motor Vehicle Exception” — how to
get around it — by Edward Hendrie. Are you kidding me? And this is the guy
that we’re going to rely on?! How did this guy cross over from being a
prosecutor, to a lawyer for the DEA?

And by the way, what the DEA does, the job of the DEA is to move drugs. The
DEA has nothing to do with stopping drugs, the DEA moves the drugs. The DEA
is the hub of bringing the drugs in. The same reason that you had Eric Holder
giving the Sinaloa drug cartel actual real assault rifles. You can’t get an
assault rifle. You can’t get an assault rifle. Eric Holder gave real ones. An
assault rifle is a select-fire weapon. It’s capable of burst or automatic
fire. You can’t get that. Ronald Reagan made that illegal to you. Only the
super-rich can buy themselves a real assault rifle. He gave assault rifles,
real machine guns, 50 caliber sniper rifles, and explosives to the Sinaloa
drug cartel. How many people including Eric Holder were prosecuted for that?
Edward Hendrie, was he on the job that day? No, the job of the DEA is to move
the drugs. That’s who this guy is. And then wait a minute. This is the same
guy that is involved in the so-called Crypto-Jew argument? He’s the same guy
that is deep into the flat earth conspiracy? Are you kidding me? How does
this guy maintain this high level? There’s no way! I have worked for the
government. I spent almost 20 years myself, you’d be run out on a railroad!
Are you kidding me? With this in your background? And he’s not just any –
he’s just he’s not just some paper pusher. He’s a very high up well placed –
as matter of fact, I’ll give you some of those titles: Assistant prosecuting
attorney, Special Agent, Supervisory Special Agent from 2004 to 2012. Are you
kidding me? Training Specialist and instructor contracted with the State
Department and the Bureau of International Narcotics. I didn’t know there was
such a Bureau that wants to make sure that our reach goes really far when we
bring the drugs in. “We” – I hate using that word. This is the same Edward
Hendrie that’s going to tell me that it’s really not the Catholic church that
I have volumes of evidence in control of things. It’s actually the Jews.
Well, wait a minute, the people you’re pointing to aren’t Jews. Whoa, they’re
“Crypto-Jews”. Well, where’s your evidence? No, no, no, that’s the point of
being a Crypto-Jew. There’s no evidence. How does that even work? How does
that even work?

Jim Duke: You know, I’m not an expert in this but when I tried to look up
some of the sources of Crypto-Jews – first of all, that’s a derogatory term
because they were called Marranos, which means pig. And they were given that
title because they were ousted by the enemies of some of the Italian
nobility.

Johnny Cirucci: Yeah, pause just for a second. Let’s hit that a little bit
harder. Marranos and Conversos. Those terms are derived from what the
Inquisition called the Jews in Europe. As the Inquisition was forcing the

https://www.ojp.gov/ncjrs/virtual-library/abstracts/creating-exigent-circumstances
https://www.thefreelibrary.com/Drug+conspiracies.-a055015139
https://www.ojp.gov/ncjrs/virtual-library/abstracts/inferring-probable-cause-obtaining-search-warrant-suspects-home
https://www.ojp.gov/ncjrs/virtual-library/abstracts/inferring-probable-cause-obtaining-search-warrant-suspects-home
https://www.ojp.gov/ncjrs/virtual-library/abstracts/when-informants-tip-gives-officers-probable-cause-arrest-drug
https://docslib.org/doc/2732221/the-motor-vehicle-exception-by-edward-hendrie-j-d
https://www.jewishhistory.org/the-marranos/


Jesuits, the real Jesuits were burning Jews alive, ripping their skin off,
pulling their intestines out, breaking their arms, rotating their arms
backwards, and then forcing them back into their sockets and rotating them
back out again. They were being converted. And those that converted were
called Conversos. Now, after you rip a Jew’s arms out of a socket, and he
converts to Catholicism, and he walks away you think, “I don’t think he’s
really a good convert”. And then you hear rumors that maybe he’s still
practicing Judaism. You have a suspicion that He claims he’s a Catholic, but
he’s not really a good Catholic. Those are the Marranos. That’s what a
Marrano is. It’s a Jew, who is suspected of making a false conversion to
Catholicism, not Christianity, Catholicism, because Christians didn’t torture
Jews to become Christian. Only the Catholic Church did. So I just want to
give a little bit more detail on those terms.

Jim Duke: Well, from what I understand, there were not really any
substantiated facts that even prove that they were migrated into the European
families, like sneaking in, Crypto-Jew, sneaking into subduing it. It’s
basically just been rumored so far, right?

Johnny Cirucci: It’s really quite amazing that this like I said, it really
does qualify, you look up the definition of the logical fallacy. You make the
accusation and yet the very nature of the accusation does not need proof.
Well, then it’s not really an accusation. It’s just you saying something. I
mean, I could say, my left arm is a tree branch. It’s a ludicrous thing to
say, but without your ability to prove it or disprove it. You just have to
let it go. You have to be able to verify it yourself. And if you can’t verify
it, then you have to discount it.

It was really shocking, Jim, is a number of people in positions particularly
in our field in so called alternative media or particularly, “Christian
alternative media”, who vehemently subscribe to this. Now you’ve encountered
this yourself, and I don’t want to put you on the spot. I have encountered
this. It’s deeply disturbing. These are popular people. Popular people.

Now, this is part of and I just heard a brilliant teaching by an Adventist.
I’m not a Seventh Day Adventist. I don’t subscribe to Seventh Day Adventism.
I don’t subscribe to any religion. I think there are some things that
Adventists teach that are not good doctrine. And they’re their take on hell,
and I think really Heaven too not being eternal. That borders on heresy.
Other than that, I think Walter Veith is just a phenomenal teacher. You look
he’s just, he’s a human being. We all make mistakes, we all have. I think
when Walter Veith says something wrong, it’s not out of deception, whereas
(when) so many other powerful people say something wrong, I think it’s out of
deception. But I just heard a phenomenal teaching. It’s his King of the North
teaching, parts one and two. The part two is just absolutely brilliant on
Jews. What are Jews? What is Judaism? Names, places, and dates. Did you know
that Napoleon Bonaparte, I want to say 1799, had every intent to reconstitute
the nation of Israel? This has been a very important agenda for Rome. For
millennia, for millennia.

Jim Duke: I know the Templars I mean, notably.
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Johnny Cirucci: The Templars did the majority of their work in the Holy Land.
The Templars, not the Jews, the Templars created usury banking in the Holy
Land, because of the Catholic Church. Now, again, I say again, because I
continue to try and give this caveat. I don’t want to offend rank and file
Catholics. Unfortunately, the fact of the matter is, that a large portion of
your audience is Christian, and a large portion of my audience is Christian.
So if you’re not Christian, just bear with me just, we’re going to get a
little bit of Christian doctrine here.

It’s important to know what people think and believe. The Christian doctrine
that came back, that was at the cross, I’m saying, I’m just mentally working
my way backwards, see, how much information do I really need to give in order
to paint this picture? Christ put religion to death on the cross. By 500 AD,
the Roman Empire brought it back, because there’s no better way to control
people. And as a follow on to that, the Roman Empire becoming a religious
entity, dissolving as a military entity becoming a religious entity, buried
the Word of God, buried the Bible, made it illegal, tortured anyone that was
found with it, murdered anyone that was found with it. And that’s because the
Catholic Church is a syncretistic mix of Judaism and paganism, and
Luciferianism, with the trappings of Christianity, with the false rapper of
being Christian. And the Bible shows that clearly, not to be the case, and
that has nothing to do with Christianity. And therefore, the Bible has
remained under attack by the Catholic Church for its entire existence. And
let me also follow on and say no entity has tortured or slaughtered more
Christians than Rome. And if you combine both military and religious Rome,
it’s bloodcurdling, its blood curdling. Foxes Book of Martyrs, the real Foxes
Book of Martyrs, not the rewritten Fox, even the rewritten Foxes Book of
Martyrs, is still deeply disturbing. In the numbers and the examples of
Bible-believing Christians, tortured and murdered because they were Bible-
believing Christians by the Catholic Church, tortured and murdered by the
Catholic Church.

And the reformation of Christianity, not the reformation of the Catholic
Church, the reformation of Christianity by Martin Luther, and those brave
Christians who followed him, Calvin, Zwingli, and Knox, was so critically
important and perfectly timed with the advent of the movable type printing
press. So that as these brave souls were pointing out the problems with the
Catholic Church, the heresies, the unChristian doctrines, they were following
it up with Bibles that the average person could read. Prior to that the Bible
was forbidden to the average citizen and only allowed in Latin so that only
clergy had access to the Word of God. And this was a revolution. And this
caused the Catholic Church to change her tactics. Prior to this, all she had
to do was find a Christian and a Bible, tie the Bible around their necks and
burn them, burn the Bible and burn the Christian alive. Pretty effective when
handwritten copies of the Bible took years to finish. A very effective way to
crush the Word of God. And these are the real two witnesses. The book of
Revelation, Futurism, the idea that we have no idea who the Antichrist is,
he’s gonna pop up, all the prophecies are yet future, as opposed to
Preterism, the idea that all the prophecies are yet are already through and
past. Both of those ideas are created by Jesuits, Alcazar, Ribera, Jesuits!



Google was founded on the date of the consecration of the Jesuit order,
September 27. A Farnese (an influential family in Renaissance Italy) who’s
not Jewish, Pope Paul III, consecrated the Jesuits on September 27 1540. By
coincidence, Jim, that is the birthday of Google! So when you look up
Farnese, or, you know, the fact that Farnese Villa looks exactly like the
Pentagon, the fact that the Pentagon the first stone was laying on September
11, 1941, just two months before three months before the false flag of Pearl
Harbor, none of that stuff is readily available.

The Villa Farnese. Photo found on
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Villa_Farnese

But even Google will tell you, that Futurism, that so-called Protestant and
evangelical and fundamentalist Christians all teach in lockstep was founded
by Jesuits, Alcazar, Ribera, so on and so forth. Futurism. Meanwhile, at the
time of the Reformation, of Christianity, not of the Catholic Church, these
brave souls, many of whom were ex-priests themselves, Luther was an
Augustinian monk, knew the truth of the Bible, and were well versed in
Scripture, Luther himself was one of, in fact, you can easily make the case
that his most important contribution, perhaps even greater than breaking from
the Catholic Church was writing a German Bible. And Luther, God bless him. He
didn’t write what we would call a King James Bible. He didn’t write a Bible,
in a language 500 years old. And by the way, founded by a Freemason who was
controlled by a Jesuit, the King James Bible, the Authorized Version, and it
is the superior version. The problem is the language not the manuscript, the
texts. The translation, with the exception of things like unicorns, and
Easter, that King James mentions, is a superior translation. But the language
Elizabethton Shakespearean language was created by Francis Bacon, a Freemason
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controlled by a Jesuit, Toby Matthew. But Luther’s Bible, he used to dress up
in disguise as a knight, Yonker York, and go into the bars and pubs and city
streets, and listen to how the average peasant would talk, and that was the
language of his Bible. A facsimile today would be a paraphrase, an English
paraphrase. Now the English paraphrase, any paraphrase, is the least accurate
and yet it’s the most readable. That was the revolution. That was the
revolution that needed to be countered. And that’s exactly what the Catholic
Church did, with her shock troops, the Jesuits. In Luther’s time, Rome was
understood, and Scripture said Rome was the fourth and final beast, the great
Whore of Babylon. Daniel and Revelation scream this! Revelation 17, oh, my
word! Revelation 17 is Rome.

Jim Duke: We’re being told Israel, it’s Jerusalem.

Johnny Cirucci: Oh, absolutely! That clothes herself in scarlet and purple
that is drunk on the blood of the saints. No institution has slaughtered more
Christians than the Catholic Church. We’ll take a minute, hold on, let me
pull it up. Let’s go ahead and see how Revelation 17 — and there’s only one
entity that has any vested interest — and that’s gaslighting. It’s so
ludicrous. It’s so outrageous. It’s just a complete inversion of reality.
Black is white, white is black. Gaslighting!

Revelation 17. All right, hang on. Let’s do some details. The scarlet woman
that sits on a scarlet beast. I will show you the judgment of the great
harlot that sits on many waters. Now, any biblical scholar worth his salt
will tell you that “waters” is a metaphor for people. Who controls more human
beings? The Catholic Church? Or Jews? I mean, in indoctrination, not for
having key puppets and key positions. How many Catholics are there and how
many Jews are there? With whom the kings of the earth commit fornication and
the inhabitants of the earth were made drunk with the wine of her
fornication. In other words, if you want to be in power, you have to kiss the
ring. (Of the Pope.) Either metaphorically or literally. Shall I go through
the list of how many people in positions of power are either Catholic or
Catholic trained or Jesuit trained to include Donald Trump himself?

Jim Duke: Yeah, you may as well.

Johnny Cirucci: Okay, so, let’s just pull up, give me a second and pull up
Donald Trump’s cabinet. And interesting. I’ve also had this list here. Okay,
so we talked about this before we went on air. How many Catholics in
positions of power were trained by Jews? Oh, wait. I got none. How many Jews
in positions of power were trained by Catholics or Jesuits? I have a running
list. It’s not in any particular order. It’s just how I’ve come across them.
Joe Rosenthal, the journalist who took the immortal picture of the Marines
taking Mount Suribachi in World War Two Jesuit trained Jew convert, trained
by the Jesuits, the University of San Francisco (a private Jesuit
university). Actor Jesse Eisenberg known for his … he was Lex Luthor on one
of the recent Supermans. He learned acting from his mother who worked at St.
Peter’s (Catholic) High School in New Brunswick, New Jersey. That kind of
counts. Carl Reiner, the writer and comedian. He graduated, the Jewish guy,
Carl Reiner, whose son Rob Reiner was Meathead on All in the Family, Carol
O’Connor, good Irish Roman Catholic, who mocked conservative American
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Protestants with that role. And Norman Lear, the far left Jew that created
that. Carl Reiner, Jewish comedian, went to the Father Edmund wall School of
Foreign Service at Georgetown (a Jesuit university in Washington D.C.). What
the heck is a comedian Jew going to this Edmond Walsh School of Foreign
Service at Georgetown for?

Jim Duke: Well, so he can be a Converso and change…

Johnny Cirucci: Yeah, yeah, no, because he knew that the way to get power,
power as a Jew, is to kiss the ring. Sumner Murray Rothstein who later
changed his name to Redstone … now, this is important. In order to propagate
this, Jews are constantly placed in positions of prominence, particularly if
there’s no power. How many Jews have run the CIA? I don’t know of any. How
many Jews have run the FBI? Oh, I don’t know of any. I know of large numbers
of Jesuit-trained Catholics in both. How many Jews have run the Joint Chiefs
of Staff? Again, I don’t know of any. So the Jews are usually given positions
of prominence without power, particularly Hollywood is very useful for this.
Lots of prominence, almost no power. Enter Sumner Murray Rothstein, who later
changed his name to Redstone went to Georgetown Law but didn’t graduate. Has
run CBS, has run Paramount, has run Viacom.

Oh! Two good ones! Adam Weishaupt and Joseph Stalin. Joseph Stalin was a
Jesuit priest and yet has a Jewish lineage. He was trained at what was
supposed to be an Orthodox seminary in Tbilisi, Georgia. Adam Weishaupt, of
Jewish lineage spent his entire life with the Jesuits and started his Jesuit
training at seven years old. I have the actual documents.

Jim Duke: Yeah, I know that to be true.

Johnny Cirucci: He went on to teach canon law at Jesuit Ingolstadt
University.

Jim Duke: As a Jew, Crypto-Jew.

Johnny Cirucci: Yeah, as a Crypto-Jew. Meanwhile immersed, and everything
Weishaupt did served the Jesuit cause! Everything.

Karl Marx! What a great example! Jesuit trained! The Jew face of communism.
Meanwhile, real communism was perfected by the Jesuits in the reductionist
settlements. You can visualize the timeline. Thomas Aquinas wrote about the
importance of getting rid of property. Enter the father of Communism. The
Jesuits put that into practice against the poor Guaraní Indians in South
America in the 1700s. And then a real ex-Jesuit, Alberto Rivera, I love him
as a source, a real ex-Jesuit says that he was briefed, and one of the briefs
he received was from Cardinal [Augustin] Bea, what a real creepy guy! — That
said that was Marx was being locked in the British — was it a library or a
museum? — it was a British library. Locked away in a British library. Why was
Karl Marx spending time locked away? — I think it’s a British library.
Because he was being spoon-fed the tenets of Communism by Jesuits.
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This is the first 31 minutes of the podcast. If you wish to learn more about
this subject, please listen to the entire audio podcast on
https://jimdukeperspective.com/johnny-cirucci-jesuits-and-crypto-jews-podcast
/

Disclaimer

May the reader know I do not necessarily promote or agree with everything
Johnny Cirucci is saying on his website and podcasts. I respect him as a
brother in Christ and I think he’s a great researcher, but I do not subscribe
to his Flat-earth doctrine. I believe Flat-earth is an anti-God, anti-Christ
government-agent-sponsored psychological cognitive infiltration operation
designed to marginalize Bible-believing Christians and make them look like
fools in the eyes of the world.

Articles disproving the earth is flat:

Flat Earth is a C.I.A. Psyop
Flat Earth Theory Totally Trashed
The Source of Flat Earth Foolishness: Cognitive Infiltration
The Flat Earth Movement is a Religious Cult!
Flat Earthers Systematically Being Used To Disrupt And Undermine Truth
Movements Everywhere
Is the Earth a “Spinning” Ball?
Boeing 747 Pilot Kelsey Offers Flat Earthers a Rock Solid Method to
Prove Their Case
Flat-Earthers Cannot Explain Timezones Or Why the Length of Daylight
Varies According to Latitude and Season of Year
A Conversation with a Flat-Earther
Discussion with a Lady Seeking Answers Why Flat Earth Memes are
Pseudoscience
The Ultimate Argument Why the Earth is NOT Flat!

Authors of the Protocols of the Elders
of Zion — Jews? Or Jesuits!
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This article is taken from http://www.moresureword.com/Protocol.htm Some of
my friends are trying to convince me that the conspiracy is a Jewish thing.
My research has led me away from the Jews and toward the Jesuit / Vatican
connection.

Protocols of the Learned Elders of Zion

Who wrote them?
What is their purpose?
Why They Were Written?

Rom 2:28-29 For he is not a Jew, which is one outwardly; neither is that
circumcision, which is outward in the flesh: But he is a Jew, which is one
inwardly; and circumcision is that of the heart, in the spirit, and not in
the letter; whose praise is not of men, but of God.

The purpose here is truth. The purpose is to help you know your enemy, and
possibly pull some deceived and deluded people out of the jaws of hell before
the door of salvation closes. This is a message of love and truth, not hate
or deception.

Love constrains that the light of truth be shined on the Protocols and the
organizations that have used the Protocols to advance the plans of Lucifer,
the devil. The majority in organizations like the Jesuits, and Freemasonry do
not know the god in control of the rottenness at the top of these
organizations is Lucifer, the Anti-Christ, and the false prophet. The
majority will be destroyed by their lack of knowledge that Lucifer is the god
of these organizations. It is love and certainly not hate for any of the
masses of ignorant Roman Catholics, or ignorant Freemasons, or even ignorant
Jesuits, who do not know the Luciferian rottenness at the top of these
organizations. The top of Freemasonry and Jesuits who worship Lucifer, yes we
are at war. I hate your god Lucifer with a perfect hatred. It is very sure
that all that corrupt top, and every arm serving Lucifer with deliberate
knowledge and purpose, will surely lose this war. It is a done deal, and the



Luciferians are too deceived to even know it. If you want to put out or
execute a contract on me then you just don’t KNOW my Big Brother, and you
can’t know my Father. Alleluia!

The Jesuit Oath is similar to the Protocols of the Learned Elders of Zion.
The Jesuits obviously wrote the Protocols because they have carried out every
protocol in that little handbook. They have carried everything out. Indeed
there are different Protocols, there may be as many as 20 or 30 Protocols.
That is not so important as it is to understand that ALWAYS the Protocols
further the agenda of the Jesuit Order.

The Protocols played a big part of the Jesuit, or Communist take over of
Russia. After the Bolsheviks took over and killed the Russian Orthodox
leaders, purged Russia of Protestants, and set up the gulag system, the
Jesuits behind it all, could openly invite the Jesuits to take over. The
Jesuits were given formal re-entry into Russia in 1922, after the Bolshevik
Revolution and Civil War. The Russian College was erected in Rome in 1929, so
they could prepare Russian Jesuits to rule Russia. And that’s what they’ve
done. The Jesuit General rules through the KGB, just like they rule America
through the CIA and the FBI.

The Protocols outline this. Remember, the Protocols were discovered in
Russia, and translated by an Englishman, Marsden. It was the huge gulag
system, the huge concentration camp system, that gave the Jesuits practice to
do this in Europe, and the plan is to do it SOON in America. The big thing
was, that using the Protocols, the Jesuits were able to blame it all on the
Jews. A demonic masterpiece.

This BLAMING THE JEWS was their great accomplishment that continues to serve
the Jesuit purposes so well today. Many people who know something is wrong,
and are highly motivated to do something, are derailed and become part of the
problem by blaming the Jews. It is amazing, yet all too true that, in the
process of this stealing, killing, and destruction, they blamed it on the
Jews. Blaming the Jews then justified in the eyes of the European people, the
annihilation of the Jewish race in Europe. Was it not the Jews who did this
in Russia? The Jews killed all the Christians in Russia! The Jews sent them
off to Siberia! After all, wasn’t Trotsky a Jew? Wasn’t Lenin a Jew? It is
all the Jews! So, they fell, and continue to fall for the bait of the
Protocols. How sad and stupid and counter productive to the purposes of the
true God. But the Protocols even today, cause people to trade the love heart
motivator for that of hate. That is the great Luciferian success of the
Protocols.

So they blamed it all on the Jews, and purged Europe of its Jews. Europe is
primarily Roman Catholic now. It’s a Roman Catholic block, and it will be the
army of the Anti-Christ, with its European Union. The Jews, then, were forced
out of the nations to Israel. And remember, during World War II, when the
Jews tried to escape and they were desperate to get out of Germany, do you
think Jew-controlled Russia would let the Jews in?

If the Jews really controlled Russia, they could have gone right into Russia.
They were not allowed. Stalin would not allow any Jews to go into Russia.



Churchill would not allow any Jews to go into England. And that criminal, and
perhaps greatest traitor, FDR, would not allow any Jews to come into America.
They were not allowed to escape.

Alberto Rivera told us much about the origin of the Protocols. He was a
Jesuit, a "professed" Jesuit. He found the Truth. He renounced Lucifer’s
Jesuits and shined the light of truth upon them. Alberto was greatly maligned
and not helped at all by the Apostate, Protestants, and Baptists in America.
He was helped, somewhat, by Jack Chick. Jack Chick published his story in six
volumes, titled Alberto I, II, III, IV, V, & VI.

Alberto Rivera says that it was Jews aligned with the Pope who published the
Protocols. The Jesuits hand is all over the Protocols. Whether they used some
traitorous Jews, or did it alone, is debatable. What is not debatable is that
they alone, were the ones who were able to bring this to pass. Alberto
Rivera, was greatly hated by the Vatican because he was a very high Jesuit
who came out and, in the late ’60s, about 1969, exposed the power of Rome in
the ecumenical movement. Alberto let us know that Rome controlled Kathryn
Kuhlman; that Rome controlled Billy Graham; that Rome controlled Ronald
Reagan and the whole American government.

The Jesuits are the ones in control of the government. They’re the ones
behind professional sports. The owner of the Pittsburgh Steelers is a Knight
of Malta. The owner of the Detroit Lions is a Knight of Malta. All your top
owners of these ball clubs, for the most part, are Knights of Malta, getting
the people whooped up in this hoopla over games and sports, while they’re
busy creating a tyranny. So, that was one of the things in the Protocols—that
they would create "amusements".

Another one they used was Walt Disney, a 33 degree Freemason with his
Disneyworld, and Disneyland. They create all of these amusements and games
and pastimes to get the people drunk with pleasure, while they’re busy
overthrowing the Protestant or Biblical form of government.

Jesuits set up and control the Knights of Malta. The High Knights are good,
dear brothers with the High Mafia Dons—the Gambinos, the Lucchese, the
Columbos, all of them. And Jesuits control Hollywood, not the Jews. It is
only Jews who are front-men, that is the Jesuit way. Jews who are involved in
Hollywood and working for the Mafia and for the Cardinal, just like in
politics it would be Arlen Spector. Arlen Spector was Cardinal Spellman’s Jew
in the assassination of President Kennedy, and he would never say a word
about it. Jews for front men to blame, it is the Jesuit way.

The Jesuit General is the absolute, complete, and total dictator of the
Order. When he speaks, his provincials move. The provincials are his major
subordinates. There are around 90 provincials right now. The Jesuit Order has
divided the world into about 80 or 90 regions. For each region, there is a
Jesuit provincial. There are 10 provincials in the United States. They’ve
divided up the world into these provinces.

The Jesuit General exercises full and complete power over the Order. He meets
with his provincials. When they decide to start a war, he gets the



information from the provincial of that country, how best to go about this,
the demeanor of the people, and then he uses legitimate grievances to foam an
agitation—like the 1964 Civil Rights Movement. That was ALL a Jesuit
agitation, completely, because the end result was more consolidation of power
in Washington with the 1964 Civil Rights Act. That Act was written by Notre
Dame President Rev. Theodore Hesburgh.

The Jesuit General rules the world through his provincials. And the
provincials then, of course, rule the lower Jesuits, and there are many
Jesuits who are not "professed", (Professed = taking the Luciferian blood
oath). Most of the lower Jesuits have no idea what’s going on at the top.
They have no concept of the power of their Order.

It’s just like Freemasonry, the lower degrees have no idea that the High
Shriner Freemasons are working for the Jesuit General. They think that
they’re just doing works and being good people. But the bottom line is that
the high-level Freemasons are subject, also, to the Jesuit General. The
Jesuit General, with Fredrick the Great, wrote the High Degrees, the last 8
Degrees, of the Scottish Rite Freemasonry when Fredrick protected them from
the Pope in 1773.

The Jesuit Order, and the most powerful Freemason they had in the craft,
Fredrick the Great, were working together. That is an irrefutable conclusion.
The French Revolution and the Napoleonic Wars were carried out by
Freemasonry, everything Napoleon did, and the Jacobins, whatever they did,
advanced the agenda of the Jesuit Order.

The Jesuit Order has no women. They have no love of a woman because that
could lead you to allegiance to your wife and family, and could effect your
absolute obedience to the General. That’s why they will NEVER be married, and
that’s one of the great KEYS to their success.

They can betray a nation and walk away. They can betray us in Vietnam and
walk away. They can betray us every time we go to the hospital and get
radiated and cut and drugged, and walk away. Their ultimate goal is the rule
of the world, with the Pope of their making, from Solomon’s rebuilt Temple in
Jerusalem. That’s their ultimate goal.

And why is the rebuilding of Solomon’s Temple so important? Because the
Jesuits have always wanted that. When Ignatius Loyola first started the
Order, one of the first things he did was, he wanted to go to Jerusalem and
set up the Jesuit headquarters there. So, he went there, he tried to do it
and failed, came back, went to school.

Loyola then wanted to form an army. This happened with his spiritual
exercises. Those spiritual exercises would be basic training for all of his
Jesuits. That is what they will ALL go through. That’s what every Jesuit goes
through today.

One of the keys of the spiritual exercises is that if my superior says "black
is white and white is black", then that’s the way it is. That is in his
spiritual exercises. Always be alert to that "black is white and white is



black" phrase. That is a Jesuit giveaway, that the Jesuits are in it, and
behind it. They’re quoting Ignatius Loyola from his spiritual exercises.

Loyola had will of steel, and he set his mind to regain back what the Papacy
had lost to the Reformation. He went to the Pope, and the Pope in 1540 then
created the Jesuit Order. But this man is a soldier, he’s a lawyer, and he
put together a legion of soldiers and warriors to get back what Rome had
lost. His army of Jesuits will institute a World Government for the Pope,
from Jerusalem. This started in 1540, and is gaining its greatest momentum
TODAY!

He started the Order in 1536. The Pope chartered him, creating the Jesuit
Order. The Jesuit Order has Papal protection, and they began their awful
history of deeds of blood. And war, after war, after war, after war, they’re
all attributed to the Jesuit Order in some way. Catholic nobles, with lots of
money, donated castles and schools and money to the Jesuit Order.

Virtually everything they own has been given to them or stolen by them. Of
course, they stole all of the fortunes of the Jews in World War II. They
stole all their gold, all their assets, and everything, whenever they went
into a country. What has recently been released regarding Nazi deals with the
Swiss, is NOTHING compared to what they’ve taken.

Edmond Paris’s books, such as The Secret History of the Jesuits and The
Vatican Against Europe, get into great detail of what they did. Paris’s books
prove the wars of the 20th century are all attributable to the Jesuits, their
massacres of the Serbs and Jews, etc. But Edmond Paris did not understand
that the Jesuit General is in complete control of the international
intelligence community. Understand that the Jesuit General controls the CIA,
the FBI, the KGB, the Israeli Mossad, the German BND, the British SIS. The
Jesuit General is in COMPLETE CONTROL of the entire intelligence apparatus,
FBI, every bureaucratic agency in America, all of it. He is in complete
control of it.

So, whenever he wants to find something out about an individual, they put in
the Social Security number, and everything from all of the intelligence
apparatus kicks in, and he and his provincials can know all about that man.
Credit cards, you name it, everything that is attached to Rome’s social
security number, which FDR put upon us in 1933. Rome was behind FDR in
putting him in office.

Some of the things that FDR did was implement social insecurity, the income
tax, and recognizing Joseph Stalin’s bloody Jesuit USSR government. The
Social Security number, is Rome’s number—we should refuse to use it—and
that’s why they want everybody using it for everything: driver’s license, tax
return, credit card, everything you do, that number is you and that number is
Rome’s number.

The Mark of the Beast is simply Rome’s Social Security Number with the 6-6-6
system applied to make it scan- able. I was part of the engineering team in
the late 60’s that developed the original 666 scanning system. The UPC and
SKU symbols are based on 666. The 6 is the control number, more than twice as



difficult to scan as the other numbers. So when you put a 6 at the beginning,
a 6 in the middle, and a 6 at the end, if the computer reads the 6-6-6
correctly it becomes physically impossible to misread that Social Security
Number or universal product code number.-

The Knights of Columbus implement Jesuit politics. And Louis Freeh was the
one behind the Waco atrocity and the Oklahoma City bombing atrocity. And his
top sniper was a Japanese Roman Catholic named Lon Horiuchi. Roman Catholics
are in control, the Knights are in control of the FBI, who carried out all of
this killing. And those two men, Louis Freeh and Lon Horiuchi were personally
accountable to Cardinal O’Connor of New York. And Cardinal O’Connor of New
York was the most powerful Cardinal in the country. He was Rome’s military
vicar. They maintain order.

Jesuits wrote the Protocols of the Elders of Zion.



The Jesuits are the Covert Rulers of
the World! – Quotes from Famous Men

14th Jesuit General
Michael Angelo Tamburini

“See, my lord, from this room—from this room I govern not only Paris, but
China: not only China, but the whole world, without anyone knowing how ‘tis
managed.” – Jesuit General Michaelangelo Tamburini speaking to the Duke of
Brances.

“My history of the Jesuits is not eloquently written, but it is supported by
unquestionable authorities, [and] is very particular and very horrible. Their
[the Jesuit Order’s] restoration [in 1814 by Pope Pius VII] is indeed a step
toward darkness, cruelty, despotism, [and] death. … I do not like the
appearance of the Jesuits. If ever there was a body of men who merited
eternal damnation on earth and in hell, it is this Society of [Ignatius de]
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Loyola.”
– John Adams (1735-1826; 2nd President of the United States)

“The Jesuits…are a secret society – a sort of Masonic order – with superadded
features of revolting odiousness, and a thousand times more dangerous.”
– Samuel Morse (1791-1872; American inventor of the telegraph; author of the
book Foreign Conspiracy Against the Liberties of the United States)

“Above all I have learned from the Jesuits. And so did Lenin too, as far as I
recall. The world has never known anything quite so splendid as the
hierarchical structure of the [Roman] Catholic Church. There were quite a few
things I simply appropriated from the Jesuits for the use of the [Nazi]
Party.
– Adolph Hitler (1889-1945; Nazi leader and chancellor of Germany from
1933-1945)
((Ed. Comment: What follows is a similar quotation of Hitler taken from
Edmond Paris’ book The Vatican Against Europe.))

“I have learnt most of all from the Jesuit Order. So far, there has been
nothing more imposing on earth than the hierarchical organization of the
Catholic Church. A good part of that organization I have transported direct
to my own party. The Catholic Church must be held up as an example. I will
tell you a secret. I am founding an order. In Himmler (who would become head
of the Nazi party) I see our Ignatius de Loyola (Jesuit founder).”
– Adolph Hitler

“The Jesuits are a MILITARY organization, not a religious order. Their chief
is a general of an army, not the mere father abbot of a monastery. And the
aim of this organization is power – power in its most despotic exercise –
absolute power, universal power, power to control the world by the volition
of a single man. Jesuitism is the most absolute of despotisms – and at the
same time the greatest and most enormous of abuses.”
– Napoleon I (i.e., Napoleon Bonaparte; 1769-1821; emperor of the French)

“It is my opinion that if the liberties of this country – the United States
of America – are destroyed, it will be by the subtlety of the Roman Catholic
Jesuit priests, for they are the most crafty, dangerous enemies to civil and
religious liberty. They have instigated MOST of the wars of Europe.”
– Marquis de LaFayette (1757-1834; French statesman and general. He served in
the American Continental Army under the command of General George Washington
during the American Revolutionary War.)

“Alas, I knew they [i.e., the Jesuits] would poison me; but I did not expect
to die in so slow and cruel a manner.” (1774)
– Pope Clement XIV (Who had “forever” abolished the Jesuit Order in 1773)

“The war [i.e., the American Civil War of 1861-1865] would never have been
possible without the sinister influence of the Jesuits.”
– Abraham Lincoln (1809-1865; 16th President of the United States)The public
is practically unaware of the overwhelming responsibility carried by the
Vatican and its Jesuits in the starting of the two world wars – a situation
which may be explained in part by the gigantic finances at the disposition of



the Vatican and its Jesuits, giving them power in so many spheres, especially
since the last conflict.”
– Edmond Paris (Author of the book The Secret History of the Jesuits)

“…The Roman Inquisition…had been administered since 1542 by the Jesuits.”
– F. Tupper Saussy (Author of the book Rulers of Evil)

“It is impossible to read Elizabethan history [i.e., the history surrounding
Queen Elizabeth I of England; queen: 1558-1603] except in the context of an
army of Jesuits, masters of deceit, treachery, treason, infiltration,
subversion, assassination, insurrection, civil war and coercion, plotting for
the good of the papacy, and the defeat of all the Pope’s foes anywhere in the
world.” (1987)
– J.E.C. Shepherd (Canadian historian)

“Between 1555 and 1931 the Society of Jesus [i.e., the Jesuit Order] was
expelled from at least 83 countries, city states and cities, for engaging in
political intrigue and subversion plots against the welfare of the State,
according to the records of a Jesuit priest of repute [Thomas J. Campbell].
…Practically every instance of expulsion was for political intrigue,
political infiltration, political subversion, and inciting to political
insurrection.” (1987)
– J.E.C. Shepherd (Canadian historian)

(7) “The [German General Reinhard] Gehlen Org, the German Intelligence Agency
run by [Knight of Malta] Reinhard Gehlen, was even more powerful than the
Merk net. The Org superseded even the Nazi SS… In fact, Gehlen’s organization
is largely credited for giving rise to the CIA…to shield Gehlen and the
entire German Intelligence network from harm’s way. Gehlen was a ranking
official in the Sovereign Military Order of Malta (SMOM), which maintained
inconceivable financial support and political influence… Somehow I wasn’t
surprised to learn that financial motives…were at the heart of the SMOM and
the Nazi-American alliance… Soon after the war, OSS [i.e., Office of
Strategic Services – the forerunner to the CIA] found the extensive
documentation of a meeting…between representatives of the [Nazi] SS…and firms
like…I.G. Farben… [The] world’s masses knew nothing about the partnership,
formed between John D. Rockefeller’s Standard Oil Company, Germany’s I.G.
Farben, and Hitler’s Third Reich. The ‘pirates of Wall Street’, Allen and
John Foster Dulles, of the law firm Sullivan & Cromwell, had secretly
negotiated the alliance. It was not known to allied airmen, flying bombing
missions over Germany, why the I.G. Farben plants, where Hitler’s munitions
were made, were exempted from attack. Likewise, when the I.G. Farben –
Rockefeller Consortium used concentration camp victims as slaves to build and
run their factories it never made the news… Nor was it heralded that this
same TEAM patented and sold the gas that the Nazis used in the concentration
camps to send millions to their graves. Recent headlines have asked to know
where the Nazi gold went. Historians only recently recorded that the
Rockefeller’s Chase Bank [manned by a high Knight of Malta, Joseph J. Larkin]
was among the largest recipients…”
– Dr. Leonard Horowitz, author of the book Emerging Viruses: AIDS and Ebola

“[Wherever] a totalitarian movement erupts, whether Communist or Nazi



[Fascist], a Jesuit can be found in the role of ‘adviser’ or leader; in Cuba
[it was] [Jesuit-trained] Castro’s ‘Father’ Armando Llorente…”
– Emanuel M. Josephson (American physician and historian)

“[The Jesuits] are the deadly enemies of civil and religious liberty.”
– R. W. Thompson (Ex-Secretary, American Navy)

“The principles of socialism or communism…governed all the [Jesuit-run]
Reductions [in Paraguay].”
– R. W. Thompson, Ex-Secretary, American Navy

“The whole frightful responsibility for this terrible Thirty Years’ War
[1618-1648] must rest upon the [Holy Roman] Emperor Ferdinand II, and his
teachers, rulers, and bosom friends – the Sons of Loyola [i.e., the Jesuit
Order].”
– Theodor Griesinger (German historian; 1873)

“The Jesuit Order at last reached the pinnacle of its power and prestige in
the early eighteenth century [i.e., the early 1700s]. It had become more
influential and more wealthy than any other organization in the world. It
held a position in world affairs that no oath-bound group of men has ever
held before or since… ‘Nearly all the Kings and Sovereigns of Europe had only
Jesuits as directors of their consciences [i.e., as confessor-priests], so
that the whole of Europe appeared to be governed by Jesuits only.’” (1927;
using a short quote by Jesuit Cordara)
– Boyd Barrett (Ex-Jesuit)

“If you trace up Masonry, through all its Orders, till you come to the grand
tip-top head Mason of the World, you will discover that the dread individual
and the Chief of the Society of Jesus [i.e., the Superior General of the
Jesuit Order] are one and the same person.”
– James Parton (American historian)

“In Roman Catholic circles it is well known that the Black Pope is the term
used for the [Superior] General of the Jesuits. As the Pope is always robed
in white, and the [Jesuit Superior] General in black, the contrast is
obvious. But those Romanists who do not greatly love the Jesuits, and their
number is not limited, use the term as indicating that the Black Pope rules
the White Pope…even while the former [i.e., the Black Pope] is obligated to
make, at least, a show of submission to the latter.” (1896)
– M.F. Cusack (Ex-nun of Kenmore; author of the book The Black Pope)

“…The Jesuits are the only religious order in the Church of Rome…which has
lain under the ban of the [‘White’] Pope, or which has been expelled from any
country because of its interference in politics. Hence we may expect to find
that to obtain political power forms a main feature in the plans of the
Society [of Jesus – i.e., the Jesuit Order].” (1896)
– M.F. Cusack

“All these things cause the Father-General [of the Jesuits] to be feared by
the Pope and sovereigns… A sovereign who is not their [the Jesuits’] friend
will sooner or later experience their vengeance.” (1852)



– Luigi Desanctis (Official Censor of the Inquisition)

“The Society of Jesus [i.e., the Jesuit Order] is the enemy of man. The whole
human race should unite for its overthrow. …For there is no alternative
between its total extirpation, and the absolute corruption and degradation of
mankind.”
– Robert J. Breckinridge (author)

“The Jesuits…are simply the Romish army for the earthly sovereignty of the
world in the future, with the Pontiff of Rome for emperor…that’s their ideal.
…It is simple lust of power, of filthy earthly gain, of domination –
something like a universal serfdom with them [i.e., the Jesuits] as masters –
that’s all they stand for. They don’t even believe in God perhaps.”
– Fyodor Dostoyevsky (1821-1881; famous Russian novelist)

“I [Roman Catholic Bishop Palafox] found almost all the wealth…and all the
treasures of the Province of America in the hands of the Jesuits… ((Ed.
Comment: I assume the Bishop is talking specifically about SOUTH America.))

All this property and all these considerable revenues which might make a
sovereign powerful, serve no other purpose than to maintain ten [Jesuit]
colleges… To this may be added the extraordinary skill with which they [the
Jesuits] make use of and increase their super-abundant wealth. They maintain
public warehouses, cattle fairs, butcher-stalls, and shops… They lend out
their money for usury, and thus cause the greatest loss and injury to
others.”
– Roman Catholic Bishop Palafox (from a letter of his in 1647)

“For the Vatican [Ed. Comment: Even then controlled by the Black Pope and his
Jesuit Order] condemned the Declaration of Independence as ‘wickedness’…and
called the Constitution of the United States ‘a Satanic document’.”
– Avro Manhatten (author; from his book The Dollar and the Vatican)

“The [Jesuit Superior] General is at the head of this black and mute militia,
which thinks, wills, acts, obeys – [as] the passive instrument of his
designs. Their whole life must have but one aim – the advancement of the
[Jesuit] Order to which they are attached.” (1912)
– Jeremiah J. Crowley (Irishman; ex-priest in the Roman Catholic Church;
author of the book Romanism: Menace to the Nation)

“Never before in the course of the world’s history had such a Society [i.e.,
the Jesuit Order] appeared. The old Roman Senate itself did not lay schemes
for world domination with greater certainty of success.” (1800)
– Friedrich von Hardenberg (German philosopher)

“[Jesuit-trained Illuminist Adam] Weishaupt and his fellow Jesuits cut off
the income to the Vatican by launching and leading the French Revolution; by
directing Napoleon’s conquest of Catholic Europe; [and] …by eventually having
Napoleon throw Pope Pius VII in jail at Avignon until he agreed, as the price
for his release, to reestablish the Jesuit Order. This Jesuit war on the
Vatican was terminated by the Congress of Vienna and by the secret, 1822
Treaty of Verona.”



– Emanuel M. Josephson (American physician and historian)

“Why would the Jesuits use their implacable enemy, the Jews, to further their
designs for world dominion? The Jesuits never do anything out in the open
where they can be exposed. If they are recognized as the culprits, they will
be blamed and suffer the consequences, but if they can use someone else as
the ‘cause of the world’s problems’, especially an enemy they can destroy in
the process, then they have simultaneously accomplished two of their
objectives. The Jewish people are the perfect scapegoat. Since the
Rothschilds are Jesuit agents operating under a Jewish cover, using them
[i.e., the Rothschilds] in forming the Illuminati back in 1776 effectively
throws the onus of this conspiracy on the Jews. The Rothschilds are certainly
not the only Jesuit agents that operate under a Jewish front.

“History books will tell us that the French Revolution first began in 1787 or
1789, depending on which book you read. However, it was actually planned by
[Jesuit] Dr. Adam Weishaupt and the House of Rothschild almost 20 years
before the Revolution took place.”
– William Sutton (Author of The New Age Movement and The Illuminati 666)

“They [i.e., the Jesuits] have so constantly mixed themselves up in court and
state intrigues that they must, in justice, be reproached with striving after
world dominion. They cost kings their lives, not on the scaffold, but by
assassination, and equally hurtful as the society of Illuminati; they were
the foremost among the crowd, at all events, who applauded the murder scenes
in Paris [during the French Revolution].”
Hector Macpherson (Author of the book The Jesuits in History)

“[Jesuit Adam] Weishaupt established the [modern version of the] Illuminati
specifically to be a front organization behind which the Jesuits could hide.
After being [formally] abolished by [Pope] Clement XIV in 1773, the Jesuits
used the Illuminati and other organizations to carry out their operations.
Thus, the front organizations would be blamed for the trouble caused by the
Jesuits.”
– Bill Hughes (Author of The Secret Terrorists and The Enemy Unmasked)

The following sources [Ed. Note: Bill Hughes lists a number of books in later
paragraphs] indicate that [Jesuit] Adam Weishaupt and the Rothschilds were
the brains and the wealth behind the French Revolution.”
– Bill Hughes (From his book The Enemy Unmasked)
“It is my opinion that if the liberties of this country – the United States
of America – are destroyed, it will be by thesubtlety of the Roman Catholic
Jesuit priests, for they are the most crafty, dangerous enemies to civil and
religious liberty. They have instigated most of the wars of Europe.”
George Washington

– “Shall we not have regular swarms of them here, in as many disguises as
only a king of the gypsies can assume, dressed as painters, publishers,
writers, and schoolmasters? If ever there was a body of men who merited
eternal damnation on Earth and in Hell it is this Society of Loyola’s.”
President John Adams



The Jesuits: Unholy Order Of Evil

By William M Boot

Forward by the webmaster:

This article is a partial repost from
https://www.henrymakow.com/2020/08/jews-taking-the-heat-for-jesuits.html. The
author, William M. Boot does not agree with Dr. Henry Makow’s take on the
international global conspiracy. Henry Makow is a Canadian author who exposes
Zionism, Freemasonry, and the Illuminati. Mr. Boot is critical of Henry
Makow, but to his credit, Dr. Makow published Mr. Boot’s comments to him on
his website. Mr. Boot writes:

“All your writing is sensational and circular between Freemasonry,
Illuminati, Communism and the Jews. You delicately skirt the issue
of the Catholic Church and the Jesuits implying the Jesuits are
crypto-Jews. I can assure you, they are NOT! The Jesuits are
CHAMELEONS transforming/morphing themselves into ANYTHING they need
to be in order to DECEIVE including JEWS, COMMUNISTS, FREEMASONS,
ILLUMINATI or PROTESTANT CHRISTIANS!

I agree with Mr. Boot’s assessment. He knows the history and understands the
reasons behind the Roman Catholic Counter-Reformation.

The Jesuits: Unholy Order Of Evil

by William M Boot

The Roman Catholic Church today is in fact, nothing less than a resurgent
“old” Roman Empire described as the feet of iron mixed with clay in Daniel
2:32-33 and prophetically, the last empire in human history.

If so, how has Rome managed to keep her devious machinations, her
“corporatization” of the world undetected, so to speak, in order to
accomplish her documented, “repeatedly expressed desire” over 1700 years for
world domination? The answer is; incremental and finally total control over
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all education and politics, media and publishing; print and electronic and
the “power pyramid” employed to stratify “round table” power groups into
layers and to “compartmentalize” them revealing the “master plan” and final
“agenda” to only a few at the head of some groups. The papacy working with
the Italian “Black Nobility” families are at the top, with the phantom
Jesuits; the MEN IN BLACK, behind them, hidden, like the Wizard of OZ, with
their hands on the controls.

Below them are Rome’s facilitating Knightly Orders of Malta and Columbus, the
Benedictines, Dominicans and Franciscans and then all world power groups in
layers descending to the base where the ordinary man (corporate slave) toils,
oblivious to the power machinations above. The Freemasons, the roundtable
groups like the CFR and Bilderbergs, Tavistock Institute, Hollywood, crime
cartels (Mafia,) intelligence agencies and all religions are controlled by
Rome through this intricate layering of power groups.

The Jesuits ensure the absolute fascist power of the papacy and have worked
tirelessly since their formation by Ignatius de Loyola its Catholic Basque
founder in 1534, becoming the most hated and feared organisation in the
world.

Adhering to Sun Tzu’s principles in “Art Of War” and embracing a
Machiavellian mind-set employing infiltration, subversion, division,
propaganda, lies, deception and violence they have waged relentless war
against sovereign nations, cultures, religions and in particular the
Protestant Church. Jesuits are Rome’s assassins, the authors of Mein Kampf,
The Protocols of Zion, the adulterated Douay-Rheims Catholic Bible and the
sworn enemy of God and mankind in every conceivable way.

I like many, was distracted by the Jewish “controversy,” the trending,”evil
Jews control everything” meme. The Jesuits used this same ploy in Germany pre
WWII to conceal the collaboration of Cardinal Pacelli, later Pope Pius XII,
with Hitler and Himmler in exterminating all oppositional factions to Rome.



ROTHSCHILDS CARRY OUT VATICAN WISHES

“Hofjuden” are papal court Jews like the Rothschilds and Rockefellers who
carry out the orders of the Vatican, particularly in world finance, in return
for status and material wealth. I’m not denying that some Jews are guilty of
crimes but basically, they are a useful “scapegoat” for the Jesuits and act
as a diabolically clever “smoke-screen” and distraction for the public. This
is really important to understand because once diverted into this ‘Jew meme’
mindset, all inquiry ceases and the cloak and dagger masters (Jesuits) are
free to perpetuate their UN, central banking, and Israel deception,
unhindered. Many Jews work in education, media, publishing, government,
military, and intelligence, unaware of Rome’s true agenda working on a “need
to know” basis. The Jews are “used” by the Jesuits but have rarely been
allowed into the Jesuit order. The Jesuits “hate” the Jews as well as
Christians and Muslims persecuting them because of their historical
“resistance” to conversion and when opportune they do not hesitate to
eliminate them!

Ex-Catholic priest L.H. Lehmann wrote this 1942 scathing indictment of the
Vatican and the Jesuits, “Brutal cleansing of liberal and heretical members
within the Catholic Church itself has always preceded every return to
authoritarianism in Europe. The crusades of the Middle Ages began with
persecution of the Jews and a purging of Catholic heretical members of the
Church. The same happened at the beginning of the wars of religion instigated
by the Jesuits in the 17th century. Nazi-Fascism’s anti-Semitic ideology, its
anti-Masonic and anti-democratic activities, its very propaganda methods were
borrowed from the Jesuit Order. As in Inquisition times, the Catholic Church
merely used the Ovra and the Gestapo of the Fascist and Nazi regimes as its
‘secular arm’ to rid Catholicism of its own recalcitrant elements which had
become infected with liberal and Protestant ideas during the post-war years.



On the other hand, Fascism and Nazism provided the Catholic Church with a new
weapon to bring to a successful conclusion its 400-year war against
Protestantism and the liberal institutions it had brought into being in the
social order, and which had been allowed greater scope than ever to extend
its “hated heresy” since the fall of the German monarchy in 1918.” Vatican
Policy In The Second World War, Pg 14.

The Jesuits; Society Of Jesus, (essentially a re-branded Knights Templar)
usurped the office of the Dominicans as administrators of the papal
inquisitions which began in the 12th century and have continued right up to
the present time murdering countless millions of people worldwide. Jesuits
are trained through indoctrination and deprivation to be mind-controlled
masters of deceit and blind servants of Rome and will commit the most heinous
crimes in order to attain supremacy anywhere in the world.

The Jesuit oaths are blood-curdling, being in fact the “cult of death,”
always seeking to poison the innocent minds of the young with pernicious
Jesuit ideologies such as Communism, Fascism, Feminism, Scientism, Helio-
centrism, Evolution, and Atheism. They are responsible for every war,
revolution, and political assassination in the last 500 years as they attempt
to destroy any obstacle to Rome’s ascendency and dominion through its NWO.
Jesuits control all world banking through London, world governance through
the UN, and every world intelligence agency. There is no military force they
can’t co-opt and using the US military, NATO, the IDF, and Blackwater they
enforce Rome’s edicts without mercy, daily, anywhere in the world today just
as Imperial Rome did 2000 years ago.

Modern history is a Jesuit history, enabling us to understand why the world
is so corrupt and violent and the truly malevolent, satanic force driving it!

William Boot’s website: Darkness is Falling

http://www.darknessisfalling.com/


Closing comments:

Though I agree with Mr. Boot’s worldview, that doesn’t mean I agree with
everything else he has to say. Sad to see it seems he also promotes Flat-
earth. I don’t. I believe Flat-earth is a psyop to marginalize Bible
believers in the eyes of the world.

Evangelicals and the Ecumenical
Movement

This is chapter 12 and the last chapter of The Effect of the Jesuit
Eschatologies on America Today – by Dr. Ronald Cooke

The modern Ecumenical Movement at the start involved very very few true
evangelicals. On the Protestant side, most of those involved in the early
stages of the ecumenical drive to unite “Protestantism” (really non-
catholicism) with Rome, were apostate humanists who paid very little
attention to the Bible as the inspired Word of God. All that changed with the
advent of New Evangelicalism.

After Harold Ockenga set New Evangelicalism in motion, many self-professed
evangelicals became involved in the ecumenical movement. They began working
with Roman Catholics and with the Jesuits. As time went on this love affair
with Rome developed into ECT I and ECT II where evangelicals joined with
Roman Catholics for the first time in church history.

Reformed Reconstructionism was born in 1973 when Rousas Rushdoony wrote his
major opus The Institutes of Biblical Law. Reformed Reconstructionism was
really Jesuit Reconstructionism, for none of the Reformers ever followed such
drivel. But more and more evangelicals began to be sucked into the cause of
the Jesuits. The Jesuits had been working, long before Rushdoony was born, to
bring about their reconstruction of American Society through the setting up
of their CHRISTIAN SOCIAL ORDER. Soon many Christian leaders in America were
following the Jesuit line and promoting it with all the energy and commitment
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they could muster: men like Dr. James Kennedy, Chuck Colson, Os Guinness,
Barey Corey, and many many others. In fact, one could say that the building
of a Jesuit Social Order became an obsession with these men and with other
evangelicals.

Chuck Colson, a Baptist Minister, who recently passed away, certainly became
a prominent figure in America as he wrote large tomes promoting the fiction
that Roman Catholics were Christians and urging Protestants to quit fighting
with Roman Catholics, and join with them in a co- belligerency to defeat
secular humanism, and set up the Jesuit Social Order in America. The bottom
line of all this theological twaddle was that NO CHRISTIAN SHOULD BE FIGHTING
ANY THEOLOGICAL WARFARE AGAINST THE PAPAL MAN OF SIN; he was to see the
papacy as his ally and co-belligerent in another entirely different warfare:
the cultural warfare against secular humanism. So the Jesuit eschatology
certainly has consequences: there is now NO PAPAL MAN OF SIN to contend
against; only some other secular evil.

The Jesuit teaching that the Man of Sin is only someone who appears at the
very end of the age, removes the Papal Man of Sin from the theological
battlefield completely. This is what the Jesuits have managed to accomplish:
the end of a theological warfare with evangelicals. As Chuck Colson
graphically put it: evangelicals need to QUIT FIGHTING Roman Catholics. This
was one of Colson’s main points in his efforts to maintain his warfare
against secular humanism. Let us quit fighting each other and start joining
together to fight the real enemy. Whereas all the Reformers, and most of all
the leading Puritans, and the millions of true Protestants who followed such
leadership for centuries, saw their MAIN BATTLE against the Papal Man of Sin
and his evil empire. Their eschatology called for total spiritual warfare
against the Papal Man of Sin, not some other imaginary target. There are
surely many battles to be fought: but the main battle of the church is to
contend earnestly for the faith once and for all delivered to the saints.

The converted Roman Catholic priest Lehmann wrote fifty years ago that the
real title of the papal encyclical Quadragesimo Anno, written more than a
hundred years ago was ON THE RECONSTRUCTION OF THE SOCIAL ORDER. The whole
charismatic idea of RENEWAL, and the whole idea of the RECONSTRUCTION of
Society is papal and Jesuit. Yet multiplied millions of charismatics,
reformed, and evangelicals are now all busily engaged in trying to set up a
Jesuit Social Order in America today. Is that not another great triumph of
the Jesuits?

The Roman Catholic church teaches that the whole earth is to be submissive to
the Pope of Rome. America, for centuries, repudiated the Pope as the Papal
Man of Sin, and refused to be submissive to the Vicar of Satan for they
certainly did not believe he was the Vicar of Christ. The majority of
Americans for centuries followed the men and teachings of the Protestant
Reformation, and repudiated all the errors and blasphemies of Rome as the
deceptions of Satan and his main man on earth, the Papal Man of Sin. Read the
works of the early Puritan Separatists who started this nation for
corroboration.

Malachi Martin, who has many criticisms of the Roman Catholic church, and of



the papacy in his works, nevertheless, as a true Roman Catholic, believed
that the Pope of Rome is the “ULTIMATE ARBITER OF WHAT IS MORALLY GOOD AND
MORALLY BAD IN HUMAN ACTIONS.” In other words, although he criticized some of
the actions of some of the modern popes, he still believed that the Pope of
Rome was the mouthpiece of Almighty God on earth. Surely a strange position
to adopt in light of all the pedophilia scandals that have haunted the whole
system of Rome for years and contributed mightily to the resignation of the
former pope.

The Pope of Rome could not be the final arbiter of what is morally good, and
what is morally bad, when he sought to shield all the pedophiles in the Roman
priesthood. Such an immoral system could never be the foundation of either
the RENEWAL or RECONSTRUCTION of any society.

However, even apart from all the immorality, the whole idea of an idolatrous
and blasphemous cult bringing about the renewal or reconstruction of society
is merely a pathetic fiction. Surely it is a mark of the spiritual declension
in America today, whenever evangelicals, Baptists, and Reformed men think
that an idolatrous, spiritually, and morally bankrupt religion, could ever
change any nation for the better.

Such an evil religion is always the curse of any nation in which it gains the
ascendancy; it is never a blessing to any nation. Even more to the point, it
blinds the millions trapped in it to the truth of the glorious gospel thus
sending them to everlasting damnation, something infinitely worse than merely
hurting some nation.

Chuck Colson recently passed away. His legacy has been promoted and praised
by several leading scholars and educators. Barry Corey is one of those who
has been praising Colson and his work now for several years. Barry Corey is
the president of Biola University. He wants to continue Chuck Colson’s
cultural struggle and his deep involvement with Roman Catholics to do so.

Barry Corey was Dean of Gordon-Conwell Theological Seminary before coming to
Biola. He recently recalled a conversation he had with Colson at that time to
the effect that Colson then wanted to start a lectureship on the need for a
Christian World view to be presented to a much wider constituency.

Chuck Colson’s world view was not a biblically Protestant one; it was the old
classical Roman Catholic view. Surely it is very significant that when Corey
was Dean at Gordon-Conwell it was famous for turning out Roman Catholic
graduates. Colson was a member of the Board of Trustees at that time of
Gordon-Conwell. So the Jesuit line was being pushed and pushed hard at
Gordon-Conwell,

Indeed, Gordon-Conwell produced so many Roman Catholic graduates that Sursum
Corda, the Roman Catholic magazine, gave an entire issue to recount and
celebrate the stories of all those Roman Catholic converts being graduated
from Gordon-Conwell. Barry Corey was one of the leaders at this school of
theological confusion. He has since moved on to become President of Biola
University. He seems to want to turn Biola into another Gordon-Conwell,



Secularism is the bete-noir of all the Roman Catholic politically
conservative writers and scholars. Apparently, Colson followed them very
closely. Now Corey wants to continue the fight of Roman Catholic conservatism
against secular humanism. The only problem to the Bible-believer is there is
as much theological error in the Roman Catholic religion, maybe more potent
error than there is in secular humanism. Both systems are evil; not just one
of them. But the only war going on in the United States today is the Roman
Catholic cultural struggle against secularism. There is no war being carried
on in the United States today against the false religious system of Roman
Catholicism which controls the Supreme Court, the legislature, and which
dominates education today. Christian academia in the United States today has,
for the most part, become Roman Catholic Academia.

Is the church to be engaged in fighting secularism in the culture, to the
exclusion of fighting false religion in the church? For this is obviously
where the battle in America rages today. So much so, that Colson called for a
co- belligerency with Roman Catholicism to fight secularism. A candid and
fatal admission that to fight Roman Catholicism is completely unnecessary.

Corey, in singing the praise of Colson, wrote that,

He is not alone in higher education in being deeply grateful for the
unwavering convictions Chuck Colson modeled… Biola University is forever
grateful to Chuck Colson both for his endorsement of our university’s
mission but for more importantly for his own important work in the
kingdom of God. He was a prophetic voice in the culture, standing up
against the rising tide of secularism and speaking out for morality
based on God-given values.1

The rising tide of secularism is only one of the problems American culture
faces today. The rising tide of false religion is even more evil than the
rising tide of secularism. For secularism rises in a culture dominated by
false religion.* When a nation is to perish in its sins, “it is in the church
the leprosy begins.” The tide of compromise with false religion has reached
enormous proportions with Wheaton College, Calvin College, Westminister
Seminary, Fuller Seminary, Gordon-Conwell, Biola, and many others as examples
of that compromise. The rising tide of theological ignorance on the part of
those who are supposed to be teaching the truths of biblical Christianity is
surely becoming a tsunami in what are still called Christian academic
institutions. How else explain the fawning adulation heaped upon C. S. Lewis
and Chuck Colson, men who promoted the cause of Roman Catholicism constantly
and continually. Thus aiding mightily the Jesuit conspiracy out to destroy
biblical Christianity.

* Look at modern Europe which is now almost totally secular.

Let us look at how Biola intends “to grab the mantle (of Chuck Colson),
joining the next generation of Christians around the globe to stand up for
biblical truth even where it is increasingly unfashionable.” 2 The Center for
Christian Thought is to have two great scholars present in February 2013
(even as we write). They are Alvin Plantinga and Nicholas Wolterstorff. Who
are these “Christian” scholars? Here is how they are described in Biola’s



magazine.

ALVIN PLANTINGA

Alvin Plantinga, who has been called “arguably the greatest philosopher of
the last century” in Christianity Today, is currently the William H. Jellema,
Chair of Philosophy at Calvin College, and was until his retirement in 2010,
the John A. O’Brien, Professor of Philosophy at the University of Notre
Dame.”3 This is then the “scholar” that is going to stand up for biblical
truth, according to Barry Corey, a man who taught for years at a Roman
Catholic University!

NICHOLAS WOLTERSTORFF

Biola magazine calls,

Nicholas Wolterstorff, “one of the world’s premier Christian
Philosophers. He is the Noah Porter, Professor Emeritus of Philosophical
Theology at Yale University and a Senior Fellow at the Institute for
Advanced Studies in Culture at the University of Virginia. He has held
professorships at Calvin College and Yale University as will as visiting
professorships at Harvard, Princeton, Oxford, and Notre Dame.” 4

Nicholas Wolterstorff is called by Biola one of the world’s premier Christian
philosophers. What does this “outstanding Christian philosopher” promote? He
promotes Jesuit Liberation Theology. He writes,

I think there can be no doubt that the Biblical theme of poverty has
been brought to our attention today mainly by the poor of the world and
by those who live among them. When poor peasants in the base ecclesial
communities of Latin America themselves began to read the Bible and
reflect on what they read, the theme of poverty leapt out at them and
the tradition of interpretation which they had received was shattered.
Liberation Theology arose from the situation, and the agenda of the
world church altered. 5

Here we see the ecclesiology of the Jesuits unashamedly pushed and promoted.
He does NOT address the fact that Romanism has been in these “ecclesial
communities” for centuries and has helped to produce the poverty that
characterizes them. He also does not go into detail to show what liberation
theology has produced.

Not all scholars are impressed with Nicholas Wolterstorff. Dr. John Robbins
said that,

Wolterstorff displays an embarrassing ignorance of history and economic
theory, as well as, Christian theology… 6

He made this comment in connection with what Wolterstorff wrote about
capitalism and communism.

Wolterstorff also said,



While the productive impulses and capacities of capitalism have proved
to be nothing short of astonishing, industrial capitalism… has left a
trail of poverty amidst wealth; it is in the ideology of SOCIALISM and
COMMUNISM, NOT in Capitalism, that the alleviation of poverty is given
high priority.” (Emphasis added)

Does this “scholar” live on the same planet as the rest of us? Does North
Korea, one of the most communistic countries on the face of this earth, give
a high priority to the alleviation of poverty?

The magazine describes the Center’s aims as the desire “to encourage cutting-
edge Christian scholarship by bringing in world-renowned scholars to Biola’s
campus.” 8 In discussing the aim of the center, the magazine recounts what
took place when those planning it were talking together about what they hoped
to accomplish.

Back in October, professor Gregg Ten Eishof was sitting across from
radio talk show host Frank Pastore, explaining his vision for the soon
to be launched “Biola University Center for Christian Thought”… As he
started to describe one of the center’s aims-to encourage cutting edge
Christian scholarship by bringing world-renowned scholars like ‘Alvin
Plantinga to Biola’s campus, Pastore excitedly burst in.

“No way! You got Plantinga to come?” he said. “Folks, Alvin Plantinga is
on the shortlist of the top two or three most brilliant Christian
philosophers… He and (Biola professor) Bill Craig, and maybe Swinburne…
and Wolterstorff. Some of the brightest people around.”

Ten Eishof chuckled. As it just so happened, he said, Nicholas
Wolterstorff would be joining Plantinga at the new Biola center in the
spring. And Richard Swinburne was slated to come the following year.

“You’re getting an all-star team!” Pastore shouted.

“That’s the idea,” Ten Eishof said. 9

Surely the ignorance of biblical truth is widespread today. With the worship
of man comes biblical ignorance. The wisdom of this age is completely
destroyed by the Wisdom of God. The Wisdom of God has nothing whatsoever at
all to do with the cutting edge of Jesuit scholarship; it has all to do with
the cross of Christ. For the preaching of the cross is to them that perish
foolishness but unto us who are saved it is the power of God. For after that
in the wisdom of God the world by wisdom knew not God, it pleased God by the
foolishness of preaching to save them that believe. The glorious gospel, of
which Rome knows nothing, is the wisdom of God. The wisdom of this age now
rules much of what is called Christian scholarship in America today.

One of the main changes in American Christianity, in my lifetime, has been
the loss of the Puritan-Protestant theology that was the foundation of this
great nation for more than three hundred years. Several forces were at work
to bring this change about, none more powerful than the Jesuits. The Jesuits



worked hard to replace biblical Protestant Christianity with “classical”
Christianity.

As time went on, there were other voices that arose to promote and defend
“Classical Christianity.” The writings of C.S. Lewis championed “Classical
Christianity.” Lewis loved the Mass, taught that egregious lie of Purgatory,
which is surely the foundation of medieval religion, and never said a word
about justification by faith alone in the finished work of Christ. What Lewis
believed and taught was medieval mythology, not Protestant Christianity.

Dr. John Robbins, examines one of the main promoters of “classical tradition”
in “Reformed” circles: Andrew Sandlin. He stated, among other things, that
Sandlin had attacked him for showing the errors of the neo-legalists, whom
Sandlin defends. Dr. Robbins also points out the distinction that Sandlin
makes between what the Protestant Reformers taught-the Reformed Faith-and
what Sandlin calls “historic orthodox Christianity.”

Sandlin quotes Thomas Oden, the Buttz Professor of Theology and Ethics, at
Drew University, a United Methodist liberal school.

If you are going to be Eastern Orthodox, and I don’t want to try to
dissuade you from that at all, I think you can find the One Holy
Catholic Church there.10

This is the man that Sandlin cites as his authority on “Classical
Christianity.” Sandlin continues his defense of Classical Tradition,

As I have written elsewhere, heresy is almost always defined in terms of
deviation from classical Christianity, not from the distinctive of any
particular species of the (orthodox) church, even the Presbyterian
Church. So, even if the men charged are not Reformed (and | believe they
are, they claim to be) they are not thereby heretics. 11

Here Sandlin is defending all those who hold to what he calls classical
Christianity. That is Roman Catholics and Eastern Orthodox adherents, are not
heretics even though they are not biblical Christians. So the same old push
of Colson to have Roman Catholicism recognized as a sister Christian
communion is being promoted by Sandlin. What Sandlin is defending here is
medieval mythology, not Christianity.

Dr. Robbins refutes the errors of Sandlin. He stated,

So, according to Sandlin’s scheme, a man is not a heretic if he denies
say, justification by faith alone, since it is a peculiar doctrine of
the Reformed Faith, a doctrine that is not accepted by either
Orthodoxism or Romanism, and which is not mentioned in the ecumenical
creeds. Nor, according to Sandlin’s scheme, is a man a heretic if he
denies the sufficiency and inerrancy of Scripture, since those doctrines
are not mentioned in the ecumenical creeds and are in fact denied by the
Romanists and the Orthodoxists. Nor is a man a heretic if he advocates
the use of images and statues in worship, since both the Orthodoxists
and the Romanists use and advocate the use of such “aids to worship,”



and since the ecumenical creeds do not condemn their use. One could go
on at length, but by now the reader should get the point: Sandlin has
repudiated biblical Christianity in favor of something he calls
“classical Christianity.” In repudiating the Reformation, Sandlin has
repudiated Scripture and the Gospel that belongs to Jesus Christ.12

The return of a “divisive Protestant rebellion” to classical Romanism, has
been the goal of the Jesuits since their inception. Now it is obvious that
many in Reformed and evangelical and charismatic circles, have taken up the
sword of the Jesuits in order to fight alongside them, to destroy what is
left of historic Protestant Christianity in America today.

The Charismatics meeting at New Orleans a few years ago said that at the
previous conference in Notre Dame, we knocked down the giant of
Protestantism, now let us cut off his head that the divisions among the
churches may never appear again. They, of course, we assume, were speaking
figuratively, about cutting off the giant’s head. What they meant was that
they wanted to bring about the complete destruction of Protestantism.

In America today we have those people who are classed as evangelicals; we
have others classed as Reformed; still others from both of these camps
classed as Charismatics, and all these people are promoting the ecumenical
non- Protestant church; the confusion thus generated has been overwhelming.

Historically, all Protestant denominations, at their inception repudiated and
refuted, and preached and taught against the great System of Mystery Babylon
religion, with all the spiritual weapons at their disposal. And in many,
many, cases sealed their witness in the flames of martyrdom. The dissenters
before the Reformation, the Reformers, the Puritans, the Huguenots, the
dissenters after the Reformation, ALL believed that they were in a life and
death struggle with the Papal Man of Sin. They were struggling against him,
and all his henchmen who were dealing out wars, massacres, sieges, mayhem,
and every type of persecution known to man against them. Now the heirs of
that glorious Protestant heritage, have all made their peace with the Man of
Sin, having dropped Reformed Protestant eschatology. This is the consequence
of following a Jesuit eschatology.

The Charismatics now want to cut THE HEAD OFF the giant of Protestantism;
meaning they want to destroy him completely. However, they do NOT want to cut
the head of the Papal Man of Sin; they do not want to destroy him completely.
They obviously want him to flourish, so that those who once separated from
him, and repudiated him, will NEVER AGAIN trouble or divide the great
apostate ecumenical religion of humanity governed by him.

What does this mean?

Well, it means that they must love all the errors and blasphemies of the
Papal Man of Sin. They must love the blasphemy of the Mass which is the chief
act of worship in the Romish communion. They must love working for their
salvation. They must love penance rather than repentance. They must love Mary
more than Christ. They must love Purgatory, that chief of all blasphemies
against the total forgiveness that Christ has accomplished for all those who



believe in Him. They must love making saints and prayers for the dead,
candles, and a hundred and one other evils of the Papal Man of Sin.

At the same time they want to destroy SOLA SCRIPTURA, the glorious Protestant
teaching that Scriptura ALONE is the ONLY AUTHORITY for faith and practice in
the church. Thus ruling out all popish edicts, ecumenical councils, Oral
Tradition, and all forgeries of papal history. They must also want to destroy
SOLA FIDE, that the sinner is justified by faith ALONE. They must love all
the anathemas that the Papal Man of Sin has called down on such a wonderful
doctrine. They must want to destroy SOLUS CHRISTUS, that salvation is not
found in the church but in Christ ALONE. They must want to destroy SOLA
GRATIA, THAT GLORIOUS Bible doctrine that the sinner is saved by GRACE ALONE,
without any works of merit done by the sinner. Then they must all want to
destroy SOLA DEI GLORIA, that all the glory belongs to God ALONE for
everything. He that glories let him glory in the Lord. God has chosen the
weak and the foolish and the despised, and the things that are not, that NO
FLESH should glory in His presence.

Talk about unmitigated confusion. Those who claim they get revelations from
God are led to repudiate the glorious truths the historic Protestants gleaned
from the Scriptures ALONE; and in their place they want all the errors and
blasphemies, that have been added over and above the Scriptures by the Papal
Man of Sin down through the centuries. May the Lord enlighten the eyes of the
modern church to the truth as it is in Jesus and as it is found in the Holy
Scriptures ALONE! Romanism is built upon a foundation of total irrationalism.
It may be called “classical” Christianity by the irrational neo-orthodox
manologians of today but it has nothing to do with Christianity. What is
called “classical” Christianity today is medieval mythology. The Apostles
Creed may have been repeated by some in the middle ages, and some scholars
may have known something about the ecumenical creeds, but the people were
swamped in superstition. As Bishop J. C. Ryle said, their religion,

was superstition of the LOWEST AND MOST DEGRADING DESCRIPTION. Of the
extent to which this was carried few, I suspect, have the smallest idea…
The blind led the blind, and both fell into the ditch. In a word the
religion of our ancestors, before Hooper’s time, was little better than
an organized system of Mary worship, Virgin Mary worship, saint worship,
image worship, relic worship, pilgrimages, alms-giving, formalism,
ceremonialism, processions, prostrations, bowings, crossings, fastings,
confessions, absolutions, masses, penances, and blind obedience to the
priests. It was a grand higgledy-piggledy of ignorance and idolatry and
service done to God by deputy. (Emphasis his) 13

It was an absolute carnival of irrationality and superstition, John Bale, in
his commentary on the book of Revelation, said,

I beheld an execrable beast, very odious and hateful to look upon,
rising out of the ravenous and roaring sea. By this monstrous ugly and
most odious beast is meant the universal or whole anti-christ,
comprehending in him all the wickedness, fury, falsehood, frowardness,
deceit, lies, crafts, sleights, subtleties, hypocrisy, tyranny,
mischiefs, pride, and all devilishness… How is this beast recognized? He



takes error and establishes it as an infallible truth, and makes it a
necessary article of faith, as they have done with purgatory, pardons,
confessions, saint-worshiping, and such like… No abomination nor mystery
of iniquity was ever found in these kingdoms that now reigneth in the
detestable papacy or monstrous kingdom of antichrist, the Assyrians,
Chaldeans, and Parthians were bad but nowhere was ever more pride,
vanity, whoredom, filthiness, hypocrisy, falsehood, fickleness,
extortion, vainglory, covetousness, sorcery, superstition, and
unfaithfulness, seen to have defiled the holy temple of God, than that
seen in the Roman Catholic System.14

The medieval mythology based upon tradition and not the Bible, promoted and
defended the magic of the Mass, that a magic trick is performed every time
the priest says his hocus-pocus over the bread and wine. It defended the myth
of Purgatory. It promoted and extolled relics and bones. It developed a whole
religion around Mary. It promoted and defended pilgrimages and shrines. It
promoted the gross lie of indulgences. It promoted the lie that defied the
Man of Sin as our Lord God the Pope. It denied salvation by grace ALONE, and
justification by faith ALONE. And denied that the church was to be governed
by the Bible ALONE. So whatever was promoted and followed in the religion of
Rome, it had nothing whatsoever to do with either classical Christianity or
Reformed Christianity. It simply was NOT Christian in any way, shape, or
form.

It is this classical form of irrational traditional mythology that the
Jesuits are promoting in America today, as a Christian Social Order. And many
“Christians” are lined up with them, helping their cause with all the power
and support they can muster.

Martin says of the Jesuits,

The Society of Jesus was started in 1540 by an obscure Basque named
Inigo de Loyola, better known as Ignatius of Loyola. You cannot place
Inigo’s Jesuits on a par with any other organization for the simple
reason that no single organization we know of has yet rivaled the
Jesuits in the immeasurable services they have rendered to the human
family-over and above what they did on behalf of the papacy and the
papacy’s Roman Catholic Church… the Society has withstood every test of
time and circumstance…

Not even Inigo could have seen the quasi- miracle of his Society’s
organization, its meteoric and brilliant success, and its universal
influence on the world of man when he founded it. For the next 425
years, the tens of thousands who joined Inigo’s company established a
record that in its own category stands unmatched in past or present
history…

Once his men harnessed their energies within his organization to the
worldwide work of the Roman Church, they produced a unique phenomenon of
human history. “Never,” wrote the eighteenth-century German theorist
Novalis, “never” before in the course of the world’s history had such a
Society appeared. The old Roman Senate itself did not lay schemes for



world domination with greater certainty of success. Never had the
carrying out of a greater idea been considered with greater
understanding. For all time, this Society will be an example to every
Society which feels an organic longing for infinite extension and
eternal duration.”

They were giants, but with one purpose: the defense and propagation of
papal authority and papal teaching. 15

This great antichristian conspiratorial Order of the Jesuits, animated by the
great Spirit of Error, is changing the American church even as we write. And
the spiritual warfare that the Protestants and Puritans of America used to
wage against it, is all but over. The theological battlefield is enshrouded
in silence in the “Christian” churches of America; the noise of battle is
heard only in American culture. The eschatologies of the Jesuits have seen to
that. So while many “Christians” sleep a stealthy and deceptive enemy still
wages his war against them.

We close with those immortal words of Grattan Guinness,

I see the great Apostasy, I see the desolation of Christendom, I see the
smoking ruins. I see the reign of monsters; I see those vice-gods, that
Gregory VII, that Innocent III, that Boniface VIII, that Alexander VI,
that Gregory XIII, that Pius IX; I see their long succession, I hear
their insufferable blasphemies, I see their abominable lives; I see them
worshiped by blinded generations, bestowing hollow benedictions,
bartering lying indulgences, creating a paganized Christianity; | see
their liveried slaves, their shaven priests, their celibate confessors;
I see the infamous confessional, the ruined women, the murdered
innocents; I hear the lying absolutions, the dying groans; I hear the
cries of the victims; I hear the anathemas, the curses, the thunders of
the interdicts; I see the racks, the dungeons, the stakes; I see that
inhuman Inquisition, those fires of Smithfield, those butcheries of St.
Bartholomew, the Spanish Armada, those unspeakable dragonnades, that
endless train of wars, that dreadful multitude of massacres. I see it
all, and in the name of that ruin it has brought upon the Church and in
the world, in the name of the truth it has denied, the temple it has
defiled, the God it has blasphemed, the souls it has destroyed; in the
name of the millions it has deluded; the millions it has slaughtered,
the millions it has damned; with holy confessors, with noble reformers,
with innumerable martyrs, with the saints of the ages, I denounce it as
the masterpiece of Satan, as the body and soul and essence of
antichrist.

What can the true believer do in the face of apostasy, false religion, and
the compromise with such evils? He can do no better than to follow the advice
of the Apostle Paul,

Finally, my brethren, be strong in the Lord, and in the power of His
might. Put on the whole armor of God, that you may be able to stand
against the wiles of the Devil. For we wrestle not against flesh and



blood, but against principalities, against powers, against the rulers of
the darkness of this world, against spiritual wickedness in high places.
Wherefore take unto you the whole armor of God, that you may be able to
withstand in the evil day, and having done all, to stand. Stand
therefore, having your loins girt about with truth, and having on the
breastplate of righteousness; and your feet shod with the preparation of
the gospel of peace; above all taking the shield of faith, wherewith you
shall be able to quench all the fiery darts of the wicked one. And take
the helmet of salvation, and the sword of the Spirit, which is the Word
of God; praying always with all prayer and supplication for all saints;
and for me, that utterance may be given unto me, that I may open my
mouth boldly, to make known the mystery of the Gospel (Ephesians
6:10-19).

(End of The Effect of the Jesuit Eschatologies on America Today – by Dr.
Ronald Cooke. )

If you read the entire booklet, congratulations! You should now know
more than most born-again Christians about who the real enemy is. I used
to think it was the Jews, and then later the Illuminati / Freemasons /
Bilderbergers / CFR / International Bankers / Rothschilds / Rockefellers
/ ___________ (fill in the blank with your favorite bad guy), at the top
of the pile of evils in this world, but now based on my knowledge of the
Protestant Reformation and the Roman Catholic Church’s reaction to the
Reformation which is called the Counter-Reformation, I believe ALL these
people and organizations are controlled by the Jesuits and the Vatican.
Dr. Ronald Cooke’s booklet added more details to that knowledge.

The Effects of the Jesuit Cultural
Struggle Upon the United States Today

This is chapter 10 of The Effect of the Jesuit Eschatologies on America Today
– by Dr. Ronald Cooke.

The Jesuit-Futurist view puts Antichrist away off into the end times. So he
does not affect church or nation today. The Jesuit-Preterist view puts
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Antichrist back into the first century ONLY. He disappeared before AD 70. So
he no longer affects either church or the world today.

So the Jesuits then can get on with the job of Romanizing the world for the
Pope of Rome. The deceived evangelicals and Reformed Bible-believers are now
caught up in this Jesuit cultural struggle to “Christianize” America and the
world.

The idea of “Christianizing” the world arises from the Jesuit Alcasar’s view
of the future. Antichrist arose and fell before AD 70. So with such
opposition out of the way, the coast is clear to set about “Christianizing-
Romanizing” the World for the Papacy. This is what is happening in the United
States today.

There was a lot of gobbledegook written by the Jesuits, Du Chardin, and
Tyrell, to name two, but one thing is clear: American Protestantism had to
go, And the Jesuits were prepared to make it go, and to replace it with their
Jesuit-Social-Order.

We as Jesuits must recognize that we participate in many sinful
structures of American society. Hence we run the risk of sin UNLESS WE
WORK TO CHANGE THAT. 1 (emphasis added)

The Jesuit cultural struggle is how they are working to change America. This
cultural struggle takes place on many fronts: theological, political,
ecclesiastical, philosophical, educational, scientific, and yes militarily.
One of the aspects of the Jesuit cultural struggle is euphemistically called
LIBERATION THEOLOGY.

Malachi Martin, who hated liberation theology, does recount some details
about it and those Jesuits who promoted it and were deeply and personally
involved in its execution on the battlefield.

Malachi Martin wrote,

As one swallow does not make a summer, so one McGovern (the Jesuit
author of Marxism: An American Christian Perspective) or even one-Jesuit
National Leadership project-does not make a war. Its stated policy
aside, in every practical sense the Society (Jesuit) is committed
corporately to this class struggle. Its message comes today from a
thousand different sources among clergymen and theologians living in the
countries of democratic capitalism. It is enshrined in a totally new
theology – the Theology of Liberation – whose handbook was written by a
Peruvian Jesuit, Father Gustavo Gutierrez, and whose Hall of Fame
includes a remarkable number of prominent Latin American Jesuits such as
Jon Sobrino, Juan Segundo, and Ferdinand Cardenal. Those are not
household names heard on the nightly news in the USA. They are however,
men of significant international influence for the Americas (North and
South) and for Europe. 2

(Ferdinand Cardenal of course, was one of the Jesuits who was a leader of the
bloody Sandinista revolution in Nicaragua shortly before Martin wrote.)



The Jesuits promoted the universal church and the people’s church: the church
of all humanity. The only problem is that not all are convinced by the Jesuit
Message. This is where Liberation Theology comes into the picture.

The message of universal salvation is now preached by Roman Catholics and
non-Catholics. God loves everybody. All humanity is the elect of God. The
message sounds great, but what if some do not cooperate?

God loves everybody unconditionally. But what if everyone does not love God?
What then? The message that love inevitably triumphs over hate sounds great;
but what if hate does not cooperate and believe the message preached? Well
then if hate does not give way to love peacefully: it will have to be
convinced by other means.

The Jesuit, Francis Carney, was more honest than some other Jesuits, for he
unashamedly and vocally believed and preached, that military force was
necessary to set up the kingdom of God on earth. His idea of liberation was
based on dialectical theology: the theology of conflict. Conflicting opinions
must give way to a series of struggles between people of different
ideologies. This was God’s plan for the world. God was engineering evolution
to bring about universal salvation, but this evolutionary determinism
included conflict and armed revolution if some people refused peacefully to
accept the ecumenical church of all humanity.3

The Jesuits were the masters and originators of Liberation theology. The
impact of liberation theology is not well known in non-catholic circles today
in modern America. Yet liberation theology rises from the Jesuit eschatology.
Luis Aleasar said that the Antichrist arose and fell in the first century. So
then the church can “Christianize” the world for there is no system of anti-
Christianity to oppose it.

This is what they work for day and night. How is this take over of the world
to be achieved? Well, for years Jesuits worked through political intrigue and
education to achieve their goals. They still do. However, men like Pierre
Teilhard Du Chardin, with other Jesuits, sought to speed up the take over of
the world and to speed up the destruction of Protestantism, particularly in
the United States of America.

So the idea arose that the “church” needed to become more militant. Not like
former days when the papacy sought the military help of kings and princes to
achieve their domination of Europe. The CHURCH needed to become more militant
itself, and not only seek for the help of the secular rulers, but in many
cases overthrow the secular rulers by armed aggression. The Reformed (really
Jesuit) Reconstructionists also taught the same thing: military might to
overcome all opposition and thus ”Christianize” the world and bring in the
kingdom of love and light by the armed aggression of Liberation Theology.

Carney was not just whistling “Dixie.” He was directly involved with the
jungle-based guerrillas in Latin America, particularly in Honduras. Malachi
Martin wrote that,

Carney was Chicago born and bred. He trained as a Jesuit… and then



volunteered for work in Central America… he became a Honduran citizen.
Over the years Carey drank in Liberation Theology like rare wine… His
name and activities were publicly associated with jungle-based
guerrillas. Even when a price was laid on his head by Honduran Army
authorities, there was NO MOVE by Jesuit Superiors to curb Carey’s
guerrilla associations. Indeed, Carney was only one of several Jesuits
in Honduras, Nicaragua, Guatemala, and Costa Rica who were all following
the same course with the BLESSING of their local Roman Superiors. 4

(emphasis added)

The Jesuits not only promoted Liberation Theology; they were deeply involved
in the actual fighting. (We recount in more detail the Jesuit bloody triumphs
in Nicaragua, in our previous study, The Jesuit Kulturkampf in the United
States.)

Many Roman Catholic priests became involved in actual revolutionary activity
in Latin America. The leaders of this theological and military effort, this
liberation theology, were the Jesuits. What few people seem to realize is
that the same Order of Jesuits was at work in the United States to promote
liberation theology.

In the United States, the task was much more difficult. For there were not
the masses of poverty-stricken people to provide the cannon-fodder for a
full-blown revolutionary war as there were in Nicaragua, El Salvador,
Guatemala, and other South American countries like Bolivia and Paraguay. In
the United States, a different strategy would have to be employed.

As early as the decade of the 1960s the Jesuits, while still promoting the
establishment of a Christian Social Order, also established a “Jesuit
National Leadership Project.” This Was a fundamental change in direction.
Their “Working Paper” was explicit about their intention to change the
political structure of America from that of a Protestant capitalistic
republic to a classless society that was neither communistic nor
capitalistic: it would be a reinterpreting of the gospel mission about the
salvation of souls, to an economic non-supernatural dynamic conflict. It was
the class struggle with a different end in view: a NEW kind of society which
endorsed revolution as a catalyst of theological, political, and economic
change. The change thus brought about would be complete. “It would be at one
and the same time, a cultural-spiritual change, and an economic-social-
political change as well.”5 This then, is the struggle that many gullible
non-Catholics are now engaged in promoting.

Carney ended his autobiography with a plea to all “Christians” to get rid of
their unfair and un-Christian prejudices against revolution and Marxism. He
wanted all Christians to join the NEW idea of revolution: a Christian
revolution. 6 (The IRA in Ulster at that time began their Roman Catholic
revolution against Protestant Ulster. The Protestants of Ulster were viewed
as intransigent and therefore must be annihilated to pave the way for the
ecumenical church of all humanity. The IRA were, and still are, merely
putting into practice Jesuit Liberation theology).

Carney, with the agreement of His Jesuit Superiors, illegally crossed the



border into Honduras to share the hit-and-run life of a guerrilla commando,
It was the beginning of 12 years of the now gun-toting revolutionary Jesuit
priest pressing forward in the dialectical conflict to bring about the NEW
future of Catholicism and the NEW church of all humanity.7 He was putting
Liberation Theology into action. This is where that miserable idea of “doing”
theology now rampant in non-catholic circles came from. Carney’s theology was
transposed into military combat. Martin wrote,

In September 1983, (12 years after he started his war) Carney’s ninety-
man commando unit was wiped out in a battle with Honduran troops… a few
of his men survived and were thrown into a rectangular pit in the
jungle… Was Carney one of these men? No one has ever been able to find
out.

That’s the kind of war this is… it’s a war in which blood is spilled
regularly and in great quantities. Priests like Carney are not
exceptions… not all go so far as to live the life of commando fighters.
But in many and varied roles they do play in the world’s purely
political arena, men such as Father Carney S. J., each and every one of
them, are essential to the success of the Jesuits. 8
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